# ONE HUNDRED EIGHTEENTH CONGRESS

# JOURNAL

**AND** 

# HISTORY OF LEGISLATION

United States House of Representatives

# COMMITTEE ON RULES

TOM COLE, Chairman



FINAL EDITION — JANUARY 3, 2024

FIRST SESSION

# COMMITTEE ON RULES

TOM COLE, Oklahoma, Chairman

MICHAEL C. BURGESS, Texas, Vice Chair GUY RESCHENTHALER, Pennsylvania MICHELLE FISCHBACH, Minnesota THOMAS MASSIE, Kentucky RALPH NORMAN, South Carolina CHIP ROY, Texas ERIN HOUCHIN, Indiana NICHOLAS A. LANGWORTHY, New York JAMES P. McGovern, Massachusetts, Ranking Member MARY GAY SCANLON, Pennsylvania JOE NEGUSE, Colorado TERESA LEGER FERNÁNDEZ, New Mexico

Kelly Dixon Chambers, Staff Director Donald C. Sisson, Minority Staff Director Caroline Donlon, Legislative Clerk

> H-312 Capitol Washington, D.C. 20515 202-225-9191 http://www.rules.house.gov

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP	
Committee on Rules.	
Subcommittee on Legislative and Budget Process	
Subcommittee on Rules and Organization of the House	
HISTORY OF REPORTED LEGISLATION	
Rules Granted	
Original Jurisdiction Measures Reported	27
MEASURES REFERRED TO THE COMMITTEE ON RULES	
House Resolutions	28
House Bills	38
House Joint Resolutions	
House Concurrent Resolutions	35
MEMORIALS, PETITIONS, AND EXECUTIVE COMMUNICATIONS	36
INDEX OF ADDITIONALLY REFERRED LEGISLATION	37
RECORD VOTES	45
PUBLICATIONS AND HOUSE DOCUMENTS	

# COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP

# COMMITTEE ON RULES

TOM COLE, Oklahoma, Chairman

MICHAEL C. BURGESS, Texas, Vice Chair

JAMES P. McGovern, Massachusetts, Ranking

GUY RESCHENTHALER, Pennsylvania Member

MICHELLE FISCHBACH, Minnesota MARY GAY SCANLON, Pennsylvania

THOMAS MASSIE, Kentucky JOE NEGUSE, Colorado

RALPH NORMAN, South Carolina TERESA LEGER FERNÁNDEZ, New Mexico

CHIP ROY, Texas ERIN HOUCHIN, Indiana

NICHOLAS A. LANGWORTHY, New York

KELLY DIXON CHAMBERS, Staff Director DONALD C. SISSON, Minority Staff Director

# SUBCOMMITTEE ON RULES AND ORGANIZATION OF THE HOUSE

MICHAEL C. BURGESS, Texas, Chair

TOM COLE, Oklahoma MARY GAY SCANLON, Pennsylvania, Ranking

GUY RESCHENTHALER, Pennsylvania, Vice Chair Member

THOMAS MASSIE, Kentucky

JAMES P. MCGOVERN, Massachusetts
ERIN HOUCHIN, Indiana

JENNIFER BELAIR, Subcommittee Staff Director CAITLIN HODGKINS, Minority Staff Director

# SUBCOMMITTEE ON LEGISLATIVE AND BUDGET PROCESS

MICHELLE FISCHBACH, Minnesota, Chair

TOM COLE, Oklahoma TERESA LEGER FERNÁNDEZ, New Mexico, Ranking

RALPH NORMAN, South Carolina, Vice Chair Member

CHIP ROY, Texas JOE NEGUSE, Colorado

NICHOLAS A. LANGWORTHY, New York

STEVE WASKIEWICZ, Subcommittee Staff Director CAITLIN HODGKINS, Minority Staff Director

# HISTORY OF REPORTED LEGISLATION

# RULES GRANTED

# H. Res. 75

Providing for consideration of the joint resolution (H.J. Res. 7) relating to a national emergency declared by the President on March 13, 2020; providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 139) to require Executive agencies to submit to Congress a study of the impacts of expanded telework and remote work by agency employees during the COVID- 19 pandemic and a plan for the agency's future use of telework and remote work, and for other purposes; providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 382) to terminate the public health emergency declared with respect to COVID-19; and providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 497) to eliminate the COVID-19 vaccine mandate on health care providers furnishing items and services under certain Federal health care programs.

### **Date Introduced:**

January 31, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Burgess of Texas

Granted, by a record vote of 9-3, a rule providing for consideration of H.J. Res. 7, Relating to a national emergency declared by the President on March 13, 2020, H.R. 139, the SHOW UP Act of 2023, H.R. 382, the Pandemic is Over Act, and H.R. 497, the Freedom for Health Care Workers Act.

The rule provides for consideration of H.J. Res. 7, Relating to a national emergency declared by the President on March 13, 2020, under a closed rule. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure or their designees. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the joint resolution. The joint resolution shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in H.J. Res. 7. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 139, the SHOW UP Act, under a closed rule. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Oversight and Accountability or their designees. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of

H.R. 382, the Pandemic is Over Act, under a closed rule. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Energy and Commerce or their designees. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 497, the Freedom for Health Care Workers Act, under a closed rule. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Energy and Commerce or their designees. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

# January 30, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-3. Report filed, H. Rept. 118-1.

# January 31, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 216-208 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 218-209.

# H. Res. 83

Providing for consideration of the concurrent resolution (H. Con. Res. 9) denouncing the horrors of Socialism; and providing for consideration of the resolution (H. Res. 76) removing a certain member from a certain standing committee of the House.

# **Date Introduced:**

February 1, 2023

### Sponsor:

Mr. Reschenthaler of Pennsylvania Granted, by a record vote of 9-4, a rule providing for consideration of H. Con. Res. 9, Denouncing the horrors of socialism, and H. Res. 76, Removing a certain Member from a certain standing committee of the House.

The rule provides for consideration of H. Con. Res. 9, Denouncing the horrors of socialism, under a closed rule. The rule provides one hour of debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Financial Services or their respective designees. The rule waives all points of order against consideration

of the concurrent resolution. The rule provides that the concurrent resolution shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the concurrent resolution.

The rule provides for consideration of H. Res. 76, Removing a certain Member from a certain standing committee of the House, under a closed rule. The rule provides one hour of debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Ethics or their respective designees. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the resolution. The rule provides that the resolution shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the resolution.

# January 31, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118-2.

# February 1, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 218-209 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 219-207.

# H. Res. 97

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 185) to terminate the requirement imposed by the Director of the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention for proof of COVID–19 vaccination for foreign travelers, and for other purposes; providing for consideration of the joint resolution (H.J. Res. 24) disapproving the action of the District of Columbia Council in approving the Local Resident Voting Rights Amendment Act of 2022; and providing for consideration of the joint resolution (H.J. Res. 26) disapproving the action of the District of Columbia Council in approving the Revised Criminal Code Act of 2022.

# **Date Introduced:**

February 7, 2023

### **Sponsor:**

Mr. Langworthy of New York Granted, by a record vote of 9-3, a rule providing for consideration of H.J. Res. 24, Disapproving the action of the District of Columbia Council in approving the Local Resident Voting Rights Amendment Act of 2022, H.J. Res. 26, Disapproving the action of the District of Columbia Council in approving the Revised Criminal Code Act of 2022, and H.R. 185, To terminate the requirement imposed by the Director of the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention for proof of COVID-19 vaccination for foreign travelers, and for other purposes.

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 185, To terminate the requirement imposed by the Director of the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention for proof of COVID–19 vaccination for foreign travelers, and for other purposes, under a structured rule. The rule provides one hour of

general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Energy and Commerce or their respective designees. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of H.R. 185. The rule provides that H.R. 185 shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in H.R. 185. The rule further makes in order only those amendments printed in the report. Each such amendment may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. All points of order against the amendments are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.J. Res. 24, disapproving the action of the District of Columbia Council in approving the Local Resident Voting Rights Amendment Act of 2022, under a closed rule. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Oversight and Accountability or their respective designees. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the joint resolution. The rule provides that the joint resolution shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the joint resolution. The rule provides that pursuant to section 604(h) of the Home Rule Act, a motion to recommit is not in order to the joint resolution if under consideration while the act of the D.C. Council is within the congressional review period prescribed in section 602 of such Act.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.J. Res. 26, disapproving the action of the District of Columbia Council in approving the Revised Criminal Code Act of 2022, under a closed rule. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Oversight and Accountability or their respective designees. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the joint resolution. The rule provides that the joint resolution shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the joint resolution. The rule provides that pursuant to section 604(h) of the Home Rule Act, a motion to recommit is not in order to the joint resolution if under consideration while the act of the D.C. Council is within the congressional review period prescribed in section 602 of such Act.

# February 6, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-3. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–3.

### February 7, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 217-208 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 217-208.

# H. Res. 166

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 347) to require the Executive Office of the President to provide an inflation estimate with respect to Executive orders with a significant effect on the annual gross budget, and for other purposes, and providing for consideration of the joint resolution (H.J. Res. 30) providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Department of Labor relating to "Prudence and Loyalty in Selecting Plan Investments and Exercising Shareholder Rights".

# **Date Introduced:**

February 27, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Burgess of Texas

Granted, by a record vote of 9-4, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 347, Reduce Exacerbated Inflation Negatively Impacting the Nation Act, and H.J. Res. 30, Providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Department of Labor relating to "Prudence and Loyalty in Selecting Plan Investments and Exercising Shareholder Rights".

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 347. the Reduce Exacerbated Inflation Negatively Impacting the Nation Act, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Oversight and Accountability or their respective designees. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule further makes in order only those amendments printed in the report. Each such amendment may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. All points of order against the amendments are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.J. Res. 30, providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Department of Labor relating

to "Prudence and Loyalty in Selecting Plan Investments and Exercising Shareholder Rights" under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the joint resolution. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Education and the Workforce or their respective designees. The rule provides that the joint resolution shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the joint resolution. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

### February 27, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118-4.

# February 28, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 216-205 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 213-201.

# H. Res. 199

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 140) to amend title 5, United States Code, to prohibit Federal employees from advocating for censorship of viewpoints in their official capacity, and for other purposes; providing for consideration of the joint resolution (H.J. Res. 27) providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Department of the Army, Corps of Engineers, Department of Defense and the Environmental Protection Agency relating to "Revised Definition of Waters of the United States"; and providing for consideration of the bill (S. 619) to require the Director of National Intelligence to declassify information relating to the origin of COVID–19, and for other purposes.

### **Date Introduced:**

March 7, 2023

### Sponsor:

Mr. Massie of Kentucky
Granted, by a record vote of 9-3, a rule providing for
consideration of H.R. 140, the Protecting Speech
from Government Interference Act, H.J. Res. 27,
Providing for congressional disapproval under
chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule
submitted by the Department of the Army, Corps of
Engineers, Department of Defense and the
Environmental Protection Agency relating to
"Revised Definition of Waters of the United States",
and S. 619, the COVID-19 Origin Act of 2023.

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 140, the Protecting Speech from Government Interference Act, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Oversight and Accountability or their respective designees. The rule

provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against the amendment in the nature of a substitute to H.R. 140 made in order as original text. The rule further makes in order only those amendments printed in the Rules Committee report. The rule makes in order as original text for the purpose of amendment an amendment in the nature of a substitute consisting of the text of Rules Committee Print 118-1 and provides that it shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against the amendment in the nature of a substitute to H.R. 140. The rule further makes in order only those amendments printed in the report. Each such amendment may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. All points of order against the amendments are waived. The rule further provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.J. Res. 27, providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5. United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Department of the Army, Corps of Engineers, Department of Defense and the Environmental Protection Agency relating to "Revised Definition of 'Waters of the United States", under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the joint resolution. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure or their respective designees. The rule provides that the joint resolution shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the joint resolution. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of S. 619, the COVID-19 Origin Act of 2023, under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Permanent Select Committee on Intelligence or their respective designees. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill.

Section 4 of the rule provides that section 7 of the War Powers Resolution (50 U.S.C. 1546) shall not apply to a concurrent resolution introduced during the first session of the One Hundred Eighteenth Congress pursuant to section 5 of the War Powers Resolution (50 U.S.C. 1544) with respect to Syria.

Section 5 provides that if a veto message is laid before the House on House Joint Resolution 30, then after the message is read and the objections of the President are spread at large upon the Journal, further consideration of the veto message and the joint resolution shall be postponed until the legislative day of March 23, 2023; and on that legislative day, the House shall proceed to the constitutional question of reconsideration and dispose of such question without intervening motion. March 7, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-3. Report filed, H. Rept. 118-7.

### March 8, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 216-206 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 217-205.

# H. Res. 241

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 5) to ensure the rights of parents are honored and protected in the Nation's public schools.

### Date Introduced:

March 22, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mrs. Houchin of Indiana Granted, by a record vote of 9-3, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 5, the Parents Bill of Rights Act under a structured rule. The rule provides two hours of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Education and the Workforce or their respective designees. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that an amendment in the nature of a substitute consisting of the text of Rules Committee Print 118-2 shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against the amendment in the nature of a substitute to H.R. 5 made in order as original text. The rule further makes in order only those amendments printed in the report. Each such amendment may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. All points of order against the amendments

# March 22, 2023:

recommit.

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-3.

are waived. The rule provides one motion to

Report filed, H. Rept. 118-12.

# March 23, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 218-205 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 219-204.

# H. Res. 260

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 1) to lower energy costs by increasing American energy production, exports, infrastructure, and critical minerals processing, by promoting transparency, accountability, permitting, and production of American resources, and by improving water quality certification and energy projects, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

March 28, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Reschenthaler of Pennsylvania Granted, by a record vote of 9-4, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 1, the Lower Energy Costs Act under a structured rule. The rule provides seven hours of general debate with three hours equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Energy and Commerce or their respective designees, three hours equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Natural Resources or their respective designees, and one hour equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure or their respective designees The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The resolution provides that the amendment printed in part A of the report shall be considered as adopted in the House and in the Committee of the Whole, and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule makes in order only those amendments printed in part B of the report. Each such amendment may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. All points of order against the amendments printed in part B of the report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit. March 27, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–30.

### March 28, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 218-203 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 218-203.

# H. Res. 298

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 734) to amend the Education Amendments of 1972 to provide that for purposes of determining compliance with title IX of such Act in athletics, sex shall be recognized based solely on a person's reproductive biology and genetics at birth, and providing for consideration of the joint resolution (H.J. Res. 42) disapproving the action of the District of Columbia Council in approving the Comprehensive Policing and Justice Reform Amendment Act of 2022.

### **Date Introduced:**

April 17, 2023

### Sponsor:

Mrs. Houchin of Indiana Granted, by a record vote of 8-3, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 734, the Protection of Women and Girls in Sports Act of 2023, and H.J. Res. 42, disapproving the action of the District of Columbia Council in approving the Comprehensive Policing

and Justice Reform Amendment Act of 2022.

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 734, the Protection of Women and Girls in Sports Act of 2023, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Education and the Workforce or their respective designees. The rule provides that an amendment in the nature of a substitute consisting of the text of Rules Committee Print 118-3 shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against the amendment in the nature of a substitute to H.R. 734 made in order as original text. The rule further makes in order only those amendments printed in the report. Each such amendment may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. All points of order against the amendments are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.J. Res. 42, disapproving the action of the District of Columbia Council in approving the Comprehensive Policing and Justice Reform Amendment Act of 2022, under a closed rule. The

rule waives all points of order against consideration of the joint resolution. The rule provides that the joint resolution shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the joint resolution. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Oversight and Accountability or their respective designees. The rule provides that pursuant to section 604(h) of the Home Rule Act, a motion to recommit is not in order to the joint resolution if under consideration while the act of the D.C. Council is within the congressional review period prescribed in section 602 of such Act.

# April 17, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 8-3. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–37.

# April 18, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 217-202 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 218-203.

# H. Res. 327

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 2811) to provide for a responsible increase to the debt ceiling, and for other purposes, and providing for consideration of the joint resolution (H.J. Res. 39) disapproving the rule submitted by the Department of Commerce relating to "Procedures Covering Suspension of Liquidation, Duties and Estimated Duties in Accord With Presidential Proclamation 10414".

# **Date Introduced:**

April 26, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Cole of Oklahoma

Granted, by a record vote of 9-4, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 2811, the Limit, Save, and Grow Act of 2023, and H.J. Res. 39, Disapproving the rule submitted by the Department of Commerce relating to "Procedures Covering Suspension of Liquidation, Duties and Estimated Duties in Accord With Presidential Proclamation 10414".

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 2811, the Limit, Save, and Grow Act of 2023, under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that the amendment printed in the report shall be considered as adopted. The rule provides that the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule provides two hours of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on the Budget or their respective designees and the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Ways and Means or

their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.J. Res. 39, Disapproving the rule submitted by the Department of Commerce relating to "Procedures Covering Suspension of Liquidation, Duties and Estimated Duties in Accord With Presidential Proclamation 10414", under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the joint resolution. The rule provides that the joint resolution shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the joint resolution. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Ways and Means or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to recommit. April 26, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118-43.

# **April 26, 2023:**

Adopted by a record vote of 219-210 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 218-210.

# H. Res. 383

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 2) to secure the borders of the United States, and for other purposes, and providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 1163) to provide incentives for States to recover fraudulently paid Federal and State unemployment compensation, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

May 10, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Roy of Texas

Granted, by a record vote of 9-4, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 2, the Secure the Border Act of 2023, and H.R. 1163, the Protecting Taxpayers and Victims of Unemployment Fraud Act.

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 2, the Secure the Border Act of 2023, under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule provides five hours of general debate with two hours equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Homeland Security or their respective designees, two hours equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on the Judiciary or their respective designees, and one hour equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on

Foreign Affairs or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 1163, the Protecting Taxpayers and Victims of Unemployment Fraud Act, under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that the amendment in the nature of a substitute recommended by the Committee on Ways and Means now printed in the bill, modified by the amendment printed in the Rules Committee report, shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Ways and Means or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

# May 10, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118-51.

# May 10, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 215-209 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 215-211.

# H. Res. 398

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 2494) to make the assault of a law enforcement officer a deportable offense, and for other purposes; providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 3091) to allow Federal law enforcement officers to purchase retired service weapons, and for other purposes; and providing for consideration of the concurrent resolution (H. Con. Res. 40) expressing support for local law enforcement officers and condemning efforts to defund or dismantle local law enforcement agencies.

### **Date Introduced:**

May 15, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mrs. Fischbach of Minnesota Granted, by a record vote of 8-3, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 2494, the POLICE Act of 2023, H.R. 3091, the Federal Law Enforcement Officer Service Weapon Purchase Act, and H. Con. Res. 40, Expressing support for local law enforcement officers and condemning efforts to defund or dismantle local law enforcement agencies.

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 2494, the POLICE Act of 2023, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on the Judiciary or their respective designees. The rule provides that an amendment in

the nature of a substitute consisting of the text of Rules Committee Print 118-4 shall be considered an original bill for the purpose of amendment. That amendment in the nature of a substitute shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against the amendment in the nature of a substitute. The rule makes in order only those amendments printed in part A of the Rules Committee report. Each amendment made in order may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. All points of order against the amendments printed in part A of the report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 3091, the Federal Law Enforcement Officer Service Weapon Purchase Act, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on the Judiciary or their respective designees. The rule provides that an amendment in the nature of a substitute consisting of the text of Rules Committee Print 118-5 shall be considered an original bill for the purpose of amendment. That amendment in the nature of a substitute shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against the amendment in the nature of a substitute. The rule further makes in order only those amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report. Each amendment made in order may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. The rule provides that all points of order against the amendments printed in part B of the report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H. Con. Res. 40, Expressing support for local law enforcement officers and condemning efforts to defund or dismantle local law enforcement agencies, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the concurrent resolution. The rule provides that the concurrent resolution shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the

concurrent resolution. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on the Judiciary or their respective designees. The rule further makes in order only the amendment printed in part C of the Rules Committee report accompanying the resolution. Each amendment made in order may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question.

# May 15, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 8-3. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–59.

# May 16, 2023

Adopted by a record vote of 222-203 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 220-209.

# H. Res. 429

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 467) to amend the Controlled Substances Act with respect to the scheduling of fentanyl-related substances, and for other purposes; providing for consideration of the joint resolution (S.J. Res. 11) providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Environmental Protection Agency relating to "Control of Air Pollution From New Motor Vehicles: Heavy-Duty Engine and Vehicle Standards"; and providing for consideration of the joint resolution (H.J. Res. 45) providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5. United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Department of Education relating to "Waivers and Modifications of Federal Student Loans".

# **Date Introduced:**

May 22, 2023

### Sponsor:

Mr. Burgess of Texas

Granted, by a record vote of 9-3, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 467, the HALT Fentanyl Act, S.J. Res. 11, Providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Environmental Protection Agency relating to "Control of Air Pollution From New Motor Vehicles: Heavy-Duty Engine and Vehicle Standards", and H.J. Res. 45, Providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Department of Education relating to "Waivers and Modifications of Federal Student Loans".

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 467, the HALT Fentanyl Act, under a structured rule.

The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Energy and Commerce or their respective designees. The rule provides that the amendment in the nature of a substitute recommended by the Committee on Energy and Commerce now printed in the bill shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule further makes in order only those amendments printed in the Rules Committee report. Each such amendment may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. All points of order against the amendments are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of S.J. Res. 11, Providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5. United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Environmental Protection Agency relating to "Control of Air Pollution From New Motor Vehicles: Heavy-Duty Engine and Vehicle Standards", under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the joint resolution. The rule provides that the joint resolution shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the ioint resolution. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Energy and Commerce or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to commit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.J. Res. 45, Providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Department of Education relating to "Waivers and Modifications of Federal Student Loans", under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the joint resolution. The rule provides that the joint resolution shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the joint resolution. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Education and the Workforce or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to recommit. May 22, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-3.

Report filed, H. Rept. 118-76.

# May 23, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 217-204 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 219-208.

# H. Res. 456

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 3746) to provide for a responsible increase to the debt ceiling. **Date Introduced:** 

May 30, 2023

# Sponsor:

Mr. Cole of Oklahoma

Granted, by a record vote of 7-6, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 3746, the Fiscal Responsibility Act of 2023, under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that the amendment printed in the Rules Committee report shall be considered as adopted. The rule provides that the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Ways and Means or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

# May 30, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 7-6. Report filed, H. Rept. 118-81.

# May 31, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 241-187.

# H. Res. 463

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 277) to amend chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, to provide that major rules of the executive branch shall have no force or effect unless a joint resolution of approval is enacted into law; providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 288) to amend title 5, United States Code, to clarify the nature of judicial review of agency interpretations of statutory and regulatory provisions; providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 1615) to prohibit the use of Federal funds to ban gas stoves; and providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 1640) to prohibit the Secretary of Energy from finalizing, implementing, or enforcing the proposed rule titled "Energy Conservation Program: Energy Conservation Standards for Consumer Conventional Cooking Products", and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

June 5, 2023

### Sponsor:

Mr. Massie of Kentucky Granted, by a record vote of 9-4, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 277, the REINS Act of 2023, H.R. 288, the Separation of Powers Restoration Act of 2023, H.R. 1615, the Gas Stove Protection and Freedom Act, and H.R. 1630, the Save Our Stoves Act.

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 277, the REINS Act of 2023, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on the Judiciary or their respective designees. The rule provides that an amendment in the nature of a substitute consisting of the text of Rules Committee Print 118-6 shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The resolution further makes in order only those amendments printed in part A of this report. Each such amendment may be offered only in the order printed in this report, may be offered only by a Member designated in this report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in this report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. All points of order against the amendments printed in part A of the report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 288, the Separation of Powers Restoration Act of 2023, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that an amendment in the nature of a substitute consisting of the text of Rules Committee Print 118-7 shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on the Judiciary or their respective designees. The rule further makes in order only the amendment printed in part B of the Rules Committee report. Each such amendment may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendment printed in part B of the report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 1615, the Gas Stove Protection and Freedom Act, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Energy and Commerce or their respective designees. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule further makes in order only those amendments printed in part C of the Rules Committee report. Each such amendment may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. All points of order against the amendments printed in part C of the report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 1640, the Save Our Stoves Act, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Energy and Commerce or their designees. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule further makes in order only those amendments printed in part D of the Rules Committee report. Each such amendment may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. All points of order against the amendments printed in part D of the report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit. June 5, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–102.

# June 6, 2023:

Not adopted by a record vote of 206-220 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 215-203.

# H. Res. 495

Providing for consideration of the joint resolution (H.J. Res. 44) providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms, and Explosives relating to

"Factoring Criteria for Firearms with Attached 'stabilizing braces"; providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 277) to amend chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, to provide that major rules of the executive branch shall have no force or effect unless a joint resolution of approval is enacted into law; providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 288) to amend title 5, United States Code, to clarify the nature of judicial review of agency interpretations of statutory and regulatory provisions; providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 1615) to prohibit the use of Federal funds to ban gas stoves; and providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 1640) to prohibit the Secretary of Energy from finalizing, implementing, or enforcing the proposed rule titled "Energy Conservation Program: Energy Conservation Standards for Consumer Conventional Cooking Products", and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

June 12, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Massie of Kentucky
Granted, by a record vote of 9-4, a rule providing for
consideration of H.J. Res. 44, Providing for
congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5,
United States Code, of the rule submitted by the
Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms, and
Explosives relating to "Factoring Criteria for
Firearms with Attached 'Stabilizing Braces'", H.R.
277, the REINS Act of 2023, H.R. 288, the
Separation of Powers Restoration Act of 2023, H.R.
1615, the Gas Stove Protection and Freedom Act,
and H.R. 1640, the Save Our Stoves Act.

The rule provides for consideration of H.J. Res. 44, the Providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco. Firearms, and Explosives relating to "Factoring Criteria for Firearms with Attached 'Stabilizing Braces"., under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the joint resolution. The rule provides that the joint resolution shall be considered as read. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on the Judiciary or their respective designees. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the joint resolution. The resolution provides for one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 277, the REINS Act of 2023, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on the Judiciary or their respective designees. The rule provides that an amendment in the nature of a substitute consisting of the text of Rules Committee Print 118-6 shall be considered as

adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule further makes in order only those amendments printed in part A of the Rules Committee report. Each such amendment may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. All points of order against the amendments printed in part A of the report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 288, the Separation of Powers Restoration Act of 2023, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that an amendment in the nature of a substitute consisting of the text of Rules Committee Print 118-7 shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on the Judiciary or their respective designees. The rule further makes in order only the amendment printed in part B of the Rules Committee report. Each such amendment may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendment printed in part B of the report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 1615, the Gas Stove Protection and Freedom Act, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Energy and Commerce or their respective designees. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule further makes in order only those amendments printed in part C of the Rules Committee report. Each such amendment may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally

divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. All points of order against the amendments printed in part C of the report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 1640, the Save Our Stoves Act, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Energy and Commerce or their respective designees. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule further makes in order only those amendments printed in part D of the Rules Committee report. Each such amendment may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. All points of order against the amendments printed in part D of the report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule provides that the ordering of the yeas and nays on the question of reconsideration of the vote on adoption of H. Res. 463 is vacated to the end that the motion to reconsider be laid on the table. **June 12, 2023:** 

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–108.

# June 13, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 218-209 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 216-209.

# H. Res. 524

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 3564) to cancel recent changes made by the Federal Housing Finance Agency to the up-front loan level pricing adjustments charged by Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac for guarantee of single-family mortgages, and for other purposes; providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 3799) to amend the Internal Revenue Code of 1986 to provide for health reimbursement arrangements integrated with individual health insurance coverage; and providing for consideration of the resolution (H. Res. 461) condemning the use of elementary and secondary school facilities to provide

shelter for aliens who are not admitted to the United States.

### **Date Introduced:**

June 20, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Burgess of Texas

Granted, by a record vote of 9-4, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 3564, the Middle Class Borrower Protection Act of 2023, H.R. 3799, the CHOICE Arrangement Act, and H. Res. 461, Condemning the use of elementary and secondary school facilities to provide shelter for aliens who are not admitted to the United States.

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 3564, the Middle Class Borrower Protection Act of 2023, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Financial Services or their respective designees. The rule provides that an amendment in the nature of a substitute consisting of the text of Rules Committee Print 118-8 as modified by the amendment printed in part A of the Rules Committee report, shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule further makes in order only those amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report. Each amendment made in order may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. All points of order against the amendments printed in part B of the report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 3799, the CHOICE Arrangement Act, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides eighty minutes of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committees on Education and the Workforce or their respective designees and Ways and Means or their respective designees. The rule provides that an amendment in the nature of a substitute consisting of the text of Rules Committee Print 118-9 as modified by the amendment printed in part C of the Rules Committee report, shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule further makes in order only those amendments

printed in part D of the Rules Committee report. Each amendment made in order may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. All points of order against the amendments printed in part D of the report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H. Res. 461, Condemning the use of elementary and secondary school facilities to provide shelter for aliens who are not admitted to the United States, under a closed rule. The rule provides that upon adoption of this resolution it shall be in order without intervention of any point of order to consider H. Res. 461. The rule provides that the amendments to the resolution and the preamble recommended by the Committee on Education and the Workforce now printed in the bill shall be considered as adopted and the resolution, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Education and the Workforce or their respective designees.

### June 20, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–115.

# June 21, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 215-211 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 215-207.

# H. Res. 529

Relating to the resolution (H. Res. 503) impeaching Joseph R. Biden, Jr., President of the United States, for high crimes and misdemeanors.

### **Date Introduced:**

June 21, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Roy of Texas

Granted, by a record vote of 9-3, a rule that hereby re-refers House Resolution 503 to the Committee on Homeland Security, and in addition to the Committee on the Judiciary.

# June 21, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-3. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–117.

# June 22, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 219-208 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 214-206.

# H. Res. 582

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 2670) to authorize appropriations for fiscal year 2024 for military activities of the Department of Defense and for military construction, and for defense activities of the Department of Energy, to prescribe military personnel strengths for such fiscal year, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

July 12, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Cole of Oklahoma

Granted, by a record vote of 9-4, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 2670, the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2024, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Armed Services or their respective designees. The rule provides that an amendment in the nature of a substitute consisting of the text of Rules Committee Print 118-10, modified by the amendment printed in part A of the Rules Committee report, shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule provides that following debate, each further amendment printed in part B of the Rules Committee report not earlier considered as part of amendments en bloc pursuant to section 3 shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. The rule waives all points of order against the amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report and amendments en bloc described in section 3. The rule provides that at any time after debate the chair of the Committee on Armed Services or his designee may offer amendments en bloc consisting of further amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report not earlier disposed of. Amendments en bloc shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for 40 minutes equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Armed Services or their designees, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. The rule provides that at the conclusion of consideration of the bill for amendment pursuant to this resolution, the Committee of the Whole shall rise without motion. No further

consideration of the bill shall be in order except pursuant to a subsequent order of the House. **July 11, 2023:** 

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–141.

### July 12, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 217-207 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 215-201.

# H. Res. 583

Providing for further consideration of the bill (H.R. 2670) to authorize appropriations for fiscal year 2024 for military activities of the Department of Defense and for military construction, and for defense activities of the Department of Energy, to prescribe military personnel strengths for such fiscal year, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

July 13, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Cole of Oklahoma

Granted, by a record vote of 9-4, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 2670, the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2024, under a structured rule. The rule provides for no further general debate. The rule makes in order only those further amendments printed in the Rules Committee report accompanying the resolution. Each amendment made in order may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the further amendments printed in the report or against amendments en bloc described in section 3 of the resolution of the report are waived. The rule provides that the chair of the Committee on Armed Services or his designee may offer amendments en bloc at any time consisting of amendments not earlier disposed of. Amendments en bloc shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for 30 minutes equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Armed Services or their respective designees, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. The rule further provides one motion to recommit.

### July 13, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–142.

# July 13, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 220-208 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 214-207.

# H. Res. 597

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 3935) to amend title 49, United States Code, to reauthorize and improve the Federal Aviation Administration and other civil aviation programs, and for other purposes, and providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 3941) to prohibit the use of the facilities of a public elementary school, a public secondary school, or an institution of higher education to provide shelter for aliens who have not been admitted into the United States, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

July 18, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mrs. Houchin of Indiana

Granted, by a record vote of 8-4, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 3935, the Securing Growth and Robust Leadership in American Aviation Act, and H.R. 3941, the Schools Not Shelters Act.

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 3935, the Securing Growth and Robust Leadership in American Aviation Act, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure or their respective designees. The rule provides that an amendment in the nature of a substitute consisting of the text of Rules Committee Print 118-11 shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule provides that following debate, each further amendment printed in part A of the Rules Committee report not earlier considered as part of amendments en bloc pursuant to section 3 shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. The rule waives all points of order against the amendments printed in part A of the Rules Committee report and amendments en bloc described in section 3. The rule provides that at any time after debate the chair of the Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure or his designee may offer amendments en bloc consisting of further amendments printed in part A of the Rules Committee report not earlier disposed of. Amendments en bloc shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for 30 minutes equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Transportation and

Infrastructure or their respective designees, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 3941, the Schools Not Shelters Act, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that an amendment in the nature of a substitute recommended by the Committee on Education and the Workforce now printed in the bill shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Education and the Workforce or their respective designees. The rule further makes in order only the amendment printed in part B of the Rules Committee report. Each amendment made in order may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendment printed in part B of the report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

# July 17, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 8-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–147.

# July 18, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 213-206 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 213-207.

# H. Res. 614

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 4366) making appropriations for military construction, the Department of Veterans Affairs, and related agencies for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2024, and for other purposes; providing for consideration of the joint resolution (S.J. Res. 9) providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the United States Fish and Wildlife Service relating to "Endangered and Threatened Wildlife and Plants; Lesser Prairie-Chicken; Threatened Status With Section 4(d) Rule for the Northern Distinct Population Segment and Endangered Status for the Southern Distinct Population Segment"; and providing for consideration of the joint resolution (S.J. Res. 24) providing for congressional disapproval under

chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the United States Fish and Wildlife Service relating to "Endangered and Threatened Wildlife and Plants; Endangered Species Status for Northern Long-Eared Bat".

# **Date Introduced:**

July 26, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Reschenthaler of Pennsylvania Granted, by a record vote of 9-4, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 4366, the Military Construction, Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 2024, S.J. Res. 9, Providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the United States Fish and Wildlife Service relating to "Endangered and Threatened Wildlife and Plants; Lesser Prairie-Chicken; Threatened Status With Section 4(d) Rule for the Northern Distinct Population Segment and Endangered Status for the Southern Distinct Population Segment", and S.J. Res. 24, Providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the United States Fish and Wildlife Service relating to "Endangered and Threatened Wildlife and Plants; Endangered Species Status for Northern Long-Eared Bat".

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 4366, the Military Construction, Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 2024, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill for failure to comply with clause 2 or clause 5(a) of rule XXI. The rule makes in order only those amendments printed in the Rules Committee report, amendments en bloc described in section 3 and pro forma amendments described in section 4. Each amendment shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 4 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendments printed in the Rules Committee report or amendments en bloc described in section 3 of the resolution are waived. The rule provides that the chair of the Committee on Appropriations or her designee may offer amendments en bloc consisting of amendments printed in the report not earlier

disposed of. Amendments en bloc shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for 20 minutes equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 4 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. The rule provides that the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees may offer up to 10 pro forma amendments each at any point for the purpose of debate. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of S.J. Res. 9, Providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, USC, of the rule submitted by the USFWS relating to "Endangered and Threatened Wildlife and Plants; Lesser Prairie-Chicken; Threatened Status With Section 4(d) Rule for the Northern Distinct Population Segment and Endangered Status for the Southern Distinct Population Segment", under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the joint resolution. The rule provides that the joint resolution shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the joint resolution. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Natural Resources or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to commit.

The rule further provides for consideration of S.J. Res. 24, Providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the United States Fish and Wildlife Service relating to "Endangered and Threatened Wildlife and Plants: Endangered Species Status for Northern Long-Eared Bat", under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the joint resolution. The rule provides that the joint resolution shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the joint resolution. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Natural Resources or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to commit.

# July 25, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–158.

# July 26, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 217-206 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 208-191.

# H. Res. 680

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 1435) to amend the Clean Air Act to prevent the elimination of the sale of internal combustion engines, and providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 4365) making appropriations for the Department of Defense for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2024, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

September 13, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Cole of Oklahoma

Granted, by a record vote of 8-5, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 1435, the Preserving Choice in Vehicle Purchases Act, and H.R. 4365, the Department of Defense Appropriations Act, 2024.

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 1435, the Preserving Choice in Vehicle Purchases Act, under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Energy and Commerce Resources or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 4365, the Department of Defense Appropriations Act, 2024, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule makes in order only those amendments printed in the Rules Committee report, amendments en bloc described in section 4 and pro forma amendments described in section 5. Each amendment shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 5 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendments printed in the Rules Committee report or amendments en bloc described in section 4 of the resolution are waived. The rule provides that the chair of the Committee on Appropriations or her designee may offer amendments en bloc consisting of amendments printed in the report not earlier disposed of. Amendments en bloc shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for 20 minutes equally

divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 5 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. The rule provides that the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees may offer up to 10 pro forma amendments each at any point for the purpose of debate. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

# **September 12, 2023:**

Ordered reported by a record vote of 8-5. Report filed, H. Rept. 118-193.

# **September 19, 2023:**

Not adopted by a record vote of 212-214 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 217-209.

# H. Res. 681

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 1435) to amend the Clean Air Act to prevent the elimination of the sale of internal combustion engines.

### **Date Introduced:**

September 13, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Burgess of Texas

Granted, by a record vote of 9-4, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 1435, the Preserving Choice in Vehicle Purchases Act, under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Energy and Commerce or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

### September 13, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–195.

### September 14, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 215-200 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 214-198.

# <u>H. Res. 699</u>

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 1130) to repeal restrictions on the export and import of natural gas; providing for consideration of the resolution (H. Res. 684) condemning the actions of Governor of New Mexico, Michelle Lujan Grisham, for subverting the Second Amendment to the Constitution and depriving the citizens of New Mexico of their right to bear arms; and providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 5525) making

continuing appropriations for fiscal year 2024, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

September 19, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Reschenthaler of Pennsylvania Granted, by a record vote of 9-3, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 1130, Unlocking our Domestic LNG Potential Act of 2023, H. Res. 684, Condemning the actions of Governor of New Mexico, Michelle Lujan Grisham, for subverting the Second Amendment to the Constitution and depriving the citizens of New Mexico of their right to bear arms., and H.R. 5525, Continuing Appropriations and Border Security Enhancement Act, 2024.

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 1130, Unlocking our Domestic LNG Potential Act of 2023, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Energy and Commerce or their respective designees. The rule provides that the amendment in the nature of a substitute recommended by the Committee on Energy and Commerce now printed in the bill shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule further makes in order only those amendments printed in the Rules Committee report. Each such amendment may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question in the House or in the Committee of the Whole. All points of order against the amendments printed in the Rules Committee report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H. Res. 684, Condemning the actions of Governor of New Mexico, Michelle Lujan Grisham, for subverting the Second Amendment to the Constitution and depriving the citizens of New Mexico of their right to bear arms., under a closed rule. The rule provides that upon adoption of this resolution it shall be in order without intervention of any point of order to consider H. Res. 684. The rule provides that the resolution shall be considered as read. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on the Judiciary or their respective designees.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 5525, the Continuing Appropriations and Border Security Enhancement Act, 2024, under a

closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

# September 18, 2023:

Ordered reported by record vote of 9-3. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–201.

# October 3, 2023:

Rule tabled pursuant to H. Res. 756.

# H. Res. 712

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 4365) making appropriations for the Department of Defense for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2024, and for other purposes; providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 1130) to repeal restrictions on the export and import of natural gas; and providing for consideration of the resolution (H. Res. 684) condemning the actions of Governor of New Mexico, Michelle Lujan Grisham, for subverting the Second Amendment to the Constitution and depriving the citizens of New Mexico of their right to bear arms.

# **Date Introduced:**

September 21, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Cole of Oklahoma

Granted, by a record vote of 8-4, a rule providing for consideration of and H.R. 4365, the Department of Defense Appropriations Act, 2024, H.R. 1130, Unlocking our Domestic LNG Potential Act of 2023, and H. Res. 684, Condemning the actions of Governor of New Mexico, Michelle Lujan Grisham, for subverting the Second Amendment to the Constitution and depriving the citizens of New Mexico of their right to bear arms.

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 4365, the Department of Defense Appropriations Act, 2024, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule makes in order only those amendments printed in part A of the Rules Committee report, amendments en bloc described in section 3 and pro forma amendments described in section 4. Each amendment shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be

considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 4 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendments printed in part A of the Rules Committee report or amendments en bloc described in section 3 of the resolution are waived. The rule provides that the chair of the Committee on Appropriations or her designee may offer amendments en bloc consisting of amendments printed in the report not earlier disposed of. Amendments en bloc shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for 20 minutes equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 4 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. The rule provides that the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees may offer up to 10 pro forma amendments each at any point for the purpose of debate. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 1130, the Unlocking our Domestic LNG Potential Act of 2023, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Energy and Commerce or their respective designees. The rule provides that the amendment in the nature of a substitute recommended by the Committee on Energy and Commerce now printed in the bill shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule further makes in order only those amendments printed part B of the Rules Committee report. Each such amendment may be offered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H. Res. 684, Condemning the actions of Governor of New Mexico, Michelle Lujan Grisham, for subverting the Second Amendment to the Constitution and depriving the citizens of New Mexico of their right to bear arms, under a closed rule. The rule provides

that upon adoption of this resolution it shall be in order without intervention of any point of order to consider H. Res. 684. The rule provides that the resolution shall be considered as read. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on the Judiciary or their respective designees.

# **September 20, 2023:**

Ordered reported by a record vote of 8-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–208.

### September 21, 2023:

Not adopted by a record vote of 212-216 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 216-202.

# H. Res. 723

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 4365) making appropriations for the Department of Defense for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2024, and for other purposes; providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 4367) making appropriations for the Department of Homeland Security for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2024, and for other purposes; providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 4665) making appropriations for the Department of State, foreign operations, and related programs for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2024, and for other purposes; and providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 4368) making appropriations for Agriculture, Rural Development, Food and Drug Administration, and Related Agencies programs for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2024, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

September 26, 2023

### Sponsor:

Mr. Roy of Texas

Granted, by a record vote of 9-2, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 4365, the Department of Defense Appropriations Act, 2024, H.R. 4367, the Department of Homeland Security Appropriations Bill, 2024, H.R. 4368, the Agriculture, Rural Development, Food and Drug Administration, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 2024, and H.R. 4665, the Department of State, Foreign Operations, and Related Programs Appropriations Act, 2024.

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 4365, the Department of Defense Appropriations Act, 2024, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule makes in order only

those amendments printed in part A of the Rules Committee report, amendments en bloc described in section 3 and pro forma amendments described in section 13. Each amendment shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 13 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendments printed in part A of the Rules Committee report or amendments en bloc described in section 3 of the resolution are waived. The rule provides that the chair of the Committee on Appropriations or her designee may offer amendments en bloc consisting of amendments printed in part A of the Rules Committee report not earlier disposed of. Amendments en bloc shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for 20 minutes equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 13 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 4367, the Department of Homeland Security Appropriations Act, 2024, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule makes in order only those amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report, amendments en bloc described in section 6 and pro forma amendments described in section 13. Each amendment shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 13 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report or amendments en bloc described in section 6 of the resolution are waived. The rule provides that the chair of the Committee on Appropriations or her designee may offer amendments en bloc consisting of amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report not earlier disposed of. Amendments en bloc shall be considered as read,

shall be debatable for 20 minutes equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 13 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 4665, the Department of State, Foreign Operations, and Related Programs Appropriations Act, 2024, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides that the amendment printed in part C of the Rules committee report shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule makes in order only those amendments printed in part D of the Rules Committee report, amendments en bloc described in section 9 and pro forma amendments described in section 13. Each amendment shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 13 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendments printed in part D of the Rules Committee report or amendments en bloc described in section 9 of the resolution are waived. The rule provides that the chair of the Committee on Appropriations or her designee may offer amendments en bloc consisting of amendments printed in part D of the Rules Committee report not earlier disposed of. Amendments en bloc shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for 20 minutes equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 13 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 4368, the Agriculture, Rural Development, Food and Drug Administration, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 2024, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides that the

amendment printed in part E of the Rules committee report shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule makes in order only those amendments printed in part F of the Rules Committee report, amendments en bloc described in section 12 and pro forma amendments described in section 13. Each amendment shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 13 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendments printed in part F of the Rules Committee report or amendments en bloc described in section 12 of the resolution are waived. The rule provides that the chair of the Committee on Appropriations or her designee may offer amendments en bloc consisting of amendments printed in part F of the Rules Committee report report not earlier disposed of. Amendments en bloc shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for 20 minutes equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 13 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question.

The rule provides that, during consideration of each bill -- H.R. 4365, H.R. 4367, H.R. 4665, and H.R. 4368 -- for amendment the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees may offer up to 10 pro forma amendments each at any point for the purpose of debate.

The rule provides that at the conclusion of consideration of each bill -- H.R. 4365, H.R. 4367, H.R. 4665, and H.R. 4368 -- for amendment, the Committee shall rise and report such bill to the House with such amendments as may have been adopted. The previous question shall be considered as ordered on such bill and amendments thereto to final passage without intervening motion except one motion to recommit.

The rule provides that the Clerk shall not transmit to the Senate a message that the House has passed H.R. 4367 until notified by the Speaker that H.R. 2, as passed by the House on May 11, 2023, has been enacted into law.

### **September 23, 2023:**

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-2. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–216.

### **September 26, 2023:**

Adopted by a record vote of 216-212 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 215-209.

# H. Res. 730

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 5692) making supplemental appropriations for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2024, and for other purposes; providing for further consideration of the bill (H.R. 4365) making appropriations for the Department of Defense for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2024, and for other purposes; and providing for further consideration of the bill (H.R. 4367) making appropriations for the Department of Homeland Security for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2024, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

September 27, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Cole of Oklahoma

Granted, by a record vote of 9-4, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 5692, the Ukraine Security Assistance and Oversight Supplemental Appropriations Act, 2024, under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule provides thirty minutes of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule provides that during further consideration of H.R. 4365, the further amendments specified in section 3 shall be considered as adopted.

The rule provides that during further consideration of H.R. 4367, the further amendment specified in section 5 shall be considered as adopted. **September 27, 2023:** 

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118-228.

# **September 28, 2023:**

Adopted by a record vote of 217-211 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 214-210.

# H. Res. 741

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 5525) making continuing appropriations for fiscal year 2024, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

September 29, 2023

### Sponsor:

Mr. Reschenthaler of Pennsylvania Granted, by a record vote of 9-4, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 5525, the Continuing Appropriations and Border Security Enhancement Act, 2024, under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that the amendments printed in the Rules Committee report shall be considered as adopted and that the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to recommit. The rule provides that upon passage of H.R. 5525 the title of such bill is amended to read as follows: "Reducing spending, securing the border, and for other purposes.".

# **September 29, 2023:**

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118-230.

# **September 29, 2023:**

Adopted by a record vote of 218-210 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 217-207.

# H. Res. 756

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 4394) making appropriations for energy and water development and related agencies for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2024, and for other purposes, and providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 4364) making appropriations for the Legislative Branch for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2024, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

October 3, 2023

### **Sponsor:**

Mr. Reschenthaler of Pennsylvania Granted, by a record vote of 9-4, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 4394, the Energy and Water Development and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 2024, and H.R. 4364, the Legislative Branch Appropriations Act, 2024.

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 4394, the Energy and Water Development and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 2024, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides that the amendment printed in part A of the Rules Committee report shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule makes in order only those amendments printed in part B of the Rules

Committee report, amendments en bloc described in section 3 and pro forma amendments described in section 4. Each amendment shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 4 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report or amendments en bloc described in section 3 of the resolution are waived. The rule provides that the chair of the Committee on Appropriations or her designee may offer amendments en bloc consisting of amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report not earlier disposed of. Amendments en bloc shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for 20 minutes equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 4 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. The rule provides that the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees may offer up to 10 pro forma amendments each at any point for the purpose of debate. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 4364, the Legislative Branch Appropriations Act, 2024, under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that the amendment printed in part C of the Rules Committee report shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule provides that H. Res. 699 shall be laid on the table.

# October 2, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–242.

# October 3, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 218-208 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 218-207.

# H. Res. 838

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 4821) making appropriations for the Department of the

Interior, environment, and related agencies for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2024, and for other purposes; providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 4820) making appropriations for the Departments of Transportation, and Housing and Urban Development, and related agencies for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2024, and for other purposes; and providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 6126) making emergency supplemental appropriations to respond to the attacks in Israel for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2024, and for other purposes.

### **Date Introduced:**

November 2, 2023

### Sponsor:

Mrs. Fischbach of Minnesota Granted, by a record vote of 8-3, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 4821, the Department of the Interior, Environment, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 2024, H.R. 4820, the Transportation, Housing and Urban Development, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 2024, and H.R. 6126, the Israel Security Supplemental Appropriations Act, 2024.

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 4821, the Department of the Interior, Environment, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 2024, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule makes in order only those amendments printed in part A of the Rules Committee report. amendments en bloc described in section 3 and pro forma amendments described in section 4. Each amendment shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 4 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendments printed in part A of the Rules Committee report or amendments en bloc described in section 3 of the resolution are waived. The rule provides that the chair of the Committee on Appropriations or her designee may offer amendments en bloc consisting of amendments printed in part A of the Rules Committee report not earlier disposed of. Amendments en bloc shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for 20 minutes equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on

Appropriations or their respective designees, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 4 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. The rule provides that the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees may offer up to 10 pro forma amendments each at any point for the purpose of debate. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 4820, the Transportation, Housing and Urban Development, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 2024, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule makes in order only those amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report, amendments en bloc described in section 8 and pro forma amendments described in section 9. Each amendment shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 9 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report or amendments en bloc described in section 8 of the resolution are waived. The rule provides that the chair of the Committee on Appropriations or her designee may offer amendments en bloc consisting of amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report not earlier disposed of. Amendments en bloc shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for 20 minutes equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 9 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. The rule provides that the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees may offer up to 10 pro forma amendments each at any point for the purpose of debate. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 6126, the Israel Security Supplemental Appropriations Act, 2024, under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of

order against provisions in the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

### November 1, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 8-3. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–261.

# November 2, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 213-203 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 213-200.

# H. Res. 847

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 4664) making appropriations for financial services and general government for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2024, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

November 6, 2023

Sponsor: Mrs. Houchin of Indiana

Granted, by a record vote of 9-3, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 4664, the Financial Services and General Government Appropriations Act, 2024, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides that the amendment printed in part A of the Rules Committee report shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule makes in order only those amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report, amendments en bloc described in section 3, and pro forma amendments described in section 4. Each amendment shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 4 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report or amendments en bloc described in section 3 of the resolution are waived. The rule provides that the chair of the Committee on Appropriations or her designee may offer amendments en bloc consisting of amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report not earlier disposed of. Amendments en bloc shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for 20 minutes equally divided and controlled by the chair and

ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 4 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. The rule provides that the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees may offer up to 10 pro forma amendments each at any point for the purpose of debate. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

# November 6, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-3. Report filed, H. Rept. 118-269.

# November 7, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 217-204 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 217-204.

# H. Res. 864

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 5894) making appropriations for the Departments of Labor, Health and Human Services, and Education, and related agencies for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2024, and for other purposes.

### **Date Introduced:**

November 13, 2023

### Sponsor:

Mr. Burgess of Texas

Granted, by a record vote of 9-4, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 5894, the Labor, Health and Human Services, Education, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 2024, and H.R. 6363, the Further Continuing Appropriations and Other Extensions Act, 2024.

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 5894, the Labor, Health and Human Services, Education, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act. 2024. under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides that an amendment in the nature of a substitute consisting of the text of Rules Committee Print 118-13, modified by the amendment printed in part A of the Rules Committee report, shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule makes in order only those amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report, amendments en bloc described in section 3, and pro forma amendments described in section 4. Each amendment shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in

the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 4 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report or amendments en bloc described in section 3 of the resolution are waived. The rule provides that the chair of the Committee on Appropriations or her designee may offer amendments en bloc consisting of amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report not earlier disposed of. Amendments en bloc shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for 20 minutes equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 4 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. The rule provides that the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees may offer up to 10 pro forma amendments each at any point for the purpose of debate. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 6363, the Further Continuing Appropriations and Other Extensions Act, 2024, under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that the amendment printed in part C of the Rules Committee report shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

# November 13, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 8-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–272.

# November 14, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 217-209 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 217-208.

# H. Res. 869

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 5893) making appropriations for the Departments of Commerce and Justice, Science, and Related Agencies for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2024, and for other purposes, and providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 5961) to freeze certain Iranian funds involved in the 2023 hostage deal between the United States and Iran, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

November 14, 2023

### Sponsor:

Mr. Massie of Kentucky Granted, by a record vote of 8-3, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 5893, the Commerce, Justice, Science, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act,

2024, and H.R. 5961, the No Funds for Iranian

Terrorism Act.

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 5893, the Commerce, Justice, Science, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 2024, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees. The rule provides that an amendment in the nature of a substitute consisting of the text of Rules Committee Print 118-12 shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule makes in order only those amendments printed in part A of the Rules Committee report. amendments en bloc described in section 3, and pro forma amendments described in section 4. Each amendment shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 4 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendments printed in part A of the Rules Committee report or amendments en bloc described in section 3 of the resolution are waived. The rule provides that the chair of the Committee on Appropriations or her designee may offer amendments en bloc consisting of amendments printed in part A of the Rules Committee report not earlier disposed of. Amendments en bloc shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for 20 minutes equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees, shall not be subject to amendment except as provided by section 4 of the rule, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. The rule provides that the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Appropriations or their respective designees may offer up to 10 pro forma amendments each at any point for the purpose of debate. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 5961, the No Funds for Iranian Terrorism Act, under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of

order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that an amendment in the nature of a substitute consisting of the text of Rules Committee Print 118–14, modified by the amendment printed in part B of the Rules Committee report, shall be considered as adopted, and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Foreign Affairs or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

# November 14, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–273.

# November 15, 2023:

Not adopted by a record vote of 198-225 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 218-206.

# H. Res. 891

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 5283) to prohibit the use of Federal funds to provide housing to specified aliens on any land under the administrative jurisdiction of the Federal land management agencies; providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 5961) to freeze certain Iranian funds involved in the 2023 hostage deal between the United States and Iran, and for other purposes; and providing for consideration of the joint resolution (S. J. Res. 32) providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Bureau of Consumer Financial Protection relating to "Small Business Lending Under the Equal Credit Opportunity Act (Regulation B)".

# **Date Introduced:**

November 28, 2023

### Sponsor

Mr. Reschenthaler of Pennsylvania Granted, by a record vote of 9-4, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 5283, the Protecting our Communities from Failure to Secure the Border Act of 2023, H.R. 5961, the No Funds for Iranian Terrorism Act, and S.J. Res. 32, Providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Bureau of Consumer Financial Protection relating to Small Business Lending Under the Equal Credit Opportunity Act (Regulation B).

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 5283, the Protecting our Communities from Failure to Secure the Border Act of 2023, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the

Committee on Natural Resources or their respective designees. The rule provides that an amendment in the nature of a substitute consisting of the text of Rules Committee Print 118-15 shall be considered as adopted, and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule makes in order only those amendments printed in part A of the report accompanying the resolution. Each amendment shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendments printed in part A of the report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 5961, No Funds for Iranian Terrorism Act, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Foreign Affairs or their respective designees. The rule provides that an amendment in the nature of a substitute consisting of the text of Rules Committee Print 118-14, modified by the amendment printed in part B of the report, shall be considered as adopted, and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule makes in order only those amendments printed in part C of the report. Each amendment shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendments printed in part C of the report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of S. J. Res. 32, Providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Bureau of Consumer Financial Protection relating to Small Business Lending Under the Equal Credit Opportunity Act (Regulation B), under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the joint resolution. The rule provides that the joint resolution shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the joint resolution. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Financial

Services or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to commit.

### November 28, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118–280.

### November 29, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 212-205-1 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 213-205-1.

# H. Res. 906

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 4468) to prohibit the Administrator of the Environmental Protection Agency from finalizing, implementing, or enforcing a proposed rule with respect to emissions from vehicles, and for other purposes; providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 5933) to amend the Higher Education Act of 1965 to require additional information in disclosures of foreign gifts and contracts from foreign sources, restrict contracts with certain foreign entities and foreign countries of concern, require certain staff and faculty to report foreign gifts and contracts, and require disclosure of certain foreign investments within endowments; and providing for consideration of the joint resolution (H. J. Res. 88) providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Department of Education relating to "Improving Income Driven Repayment for the William D. Ford Federal Direct Loan Program and the Federal Family Education Loan (FFEL) Program".

# Date Introduced:

December 5, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mrs. Houchin of Indiana Granted, by a record vote of 9-4, a rule providing for

consideration of H.R. 5933, the DETERRENT Act, H.R. 4468, the Choice in Automobile Retail Sales Act of 2023, and H.J. Res. 88, Providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Department of Education relating to Improving Income Driven Repayment for the William D. Ford Federal Direct Loan Program and the Federal Family Education Loan (FFEL) Program.

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 4468, the Choice in Automobile Retail Sales Act of 2023, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that the bill shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Energy and Commerce or their respective designees. The rule makes in order only the amendment printed in part A of the Rules Committee report.

Each amendment shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendment printed in part A of the Rules Committee report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 5933, the DETERRENT Act, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Education and the Workforce or their respective designees. The rule provides that the amendment in the nature of a substitute recommended by the Committee on Education and the Workforce now printed in the bill shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule makes in order only those amendments printed in Part B of the Rules Committee report. Each amendment shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. All points of order against the amendments printed in part B of the Rules Committee report are waived. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.J. Res. 88, the Providing for congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by the Department of Education relating to "Improving Income Driven Repayment for the William D. Ford Federal Direct Loan Program and the Federal Family Education Loan (FFEL) Program"., under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the joint resolution. The rule provides that the joint resolution shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the joint resolution. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Education and the Workforce or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

# **December 4, 2023:**

Ordered reported by a record vote 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118-298.

### December 5, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 213-201 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 209-200.

# H. Res. 922

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 1147) to amend the Richard B. Russell National School Lunch Act to allow schools that participate in the school lunch program under such Act to serve whole milk; providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 357) to require the head of an agency to issue and sign any rule issued by that agency, and for other purposes; and for other purposes.

### **Date Introduced:**

December 11, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mrs. Fischbach of Minnesota

Granted, by a record vote of 8-4, a rule providing for consideration of H.R. 1147, the Whole Milk for Healthy Kids Act of 2023 and H.R. 357, the Ensuring Accountability in Agency Rulemaking Act.

The rule provides for consideration of H.R. 1147, the Whole Milk for Healthy Kids Act of 2023, under a structured rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that the amendment in the nature of a substitute recommended by the Committee on Education and the Workforce now printed in the bill shall be considered as adopted and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the bill, as amended. The rule makes in order only those amendments printed in the Rules Committee report. Each amendment shall be considered only in the order printed in the report, may be offered only by a Member designated in the report, shall be considered as read, shall be debatable for the time specified in the report equally divided and controlled by the proponent and an opponent, shall not be subject to amendment, and shall not be subject to a demand for division of the question. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on Education and the Workforce or their respective designees. The rule waives all points of order against the amendments printed in the Rules Committee report. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule further provides for consideration of H.R. 357, the Ensuring Accountability in Agency Rulemaking Act, under a closed rule. The rule waives all points of order against consideration of the bill. The rule provides that the amendment in the nature of a substitute recommended by the Committee on the Judiciary now printed in the bill shall be considered as adopted, and the bill, as amended, shall be considered as read. The rule waives all points of order against provisions in the

bill, as amended. The rule provides one hour of general debate equally divided and controlled by the chair and ranking minority member of the Committee on the Judiciary or their respective designees. The rule provides one motion to recommit.

The rule provides that on any legislative day of the second session of the One Hundred Eighteenth Congress before January 9, 2024, the Speaker may dispense with organizational and legislative business and that the Journal of the proceedings of the previous day shall be considered as approved if applicable.

### December 11, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote 8-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118-308.

### December 12, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 215-207 after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 216-205.

# ORIGINAL JURISDICTION MEASURES REPORTED

# H. Res. 918

Directing certain committees to continue their ongoing investigations as part of the existing House of Representatives inquiry into whether sufficient grounds exist for the House of Representatives to exercise its Constitutional power to impeach Joseph Biden, President of the United States of America, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

December 7, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Armstrong of North Dakota

# **December 7, 2023:**

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# December 12, 2023:

Ordered reported by a record vote of 9-4. Report filed, H. Rept. 118-314.

# December 13, 2023:

Adopted by a record vote of 221-212, after agreeing to the previous question by a record vote of 220-212.

# MEASURES REFERRED TO THE COMMITTEE ON RULES

# HOUSE RESOLUTIONS

# H. Res. 11

Establishing the Select Committee on the Strategic Competition Between the United States and the Chinese Communist Party.

# **Date Introduced:**

January 9, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. McCarthy of California

# January 9, 2023:

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 12

Establishing a Select Subcommittee on the Weaponization of the Federal Government as a select investigative subcommittee of the Committee on the Judiciary.

# **Date Introduced:**

January 9, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Jordan of Ohio

# January 9, 2023:

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 13

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to prohibit the consideration of a concurrent resolution to provide for a recess of the House after July 31 of any year unless the House has approved each regular appropriation bill for the next fiscal year.

# **Date Introduced:**

January 9, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Wittman of Virginia

# January 9, 2023:

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 17

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to require the Speaker to allow the Cable-Satellite Public Affairs Network (C-SPAN) to broadcast and record the floor proceedings of the House, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

January 10, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Gaetz of Florida

### January 10, 2023:

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 18

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to prohibit the introduction or consideration of certain legislation that authorizes or makes appropriations of funds for a Federal program not previously authorized or funded, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

January 10, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Good of Virginia

# January 10, 2023:

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 29

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to establish the Committee on the Elimination of Nonessential Federal Programs.

# **Date Introduced:**

January 11, 2023

# Sponsor:

Mr. Obernolte of California

# January 11, 2023:

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 35

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to require continued broadcasting of the full House Chamber during legislative business consistent with the broadcasts that occurred on January 3-6, 2023.

### **Date Introduced:**

January 12, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Pocan of Wisconsin

# January 12, 2023:

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 38

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to prohibit remote voting in meetings of committees and subcommittees and to require the chair of a committee or subcommittee to recognize members at a meeting of the committee or subcommittee in the order in which they seek recognition.

# Date Introduced:

January 17, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Donalds of Florida

# January 17, 2023:

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 46

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to prohibit the consideration of bills and resolutions whose titles do not adequately express their contents.

# **Date Introduced:**

January 20, 2023

### **Sponsor:**

Mr. Donalds of Florida

January 20, 2023:

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 47

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to prohibit in any bill, joint resolution, or conference report appropriating funds for relief and emergency assistance in response to major disasters the inclusion of any provision which appropriates or otherwise makes available funds for any other purpose.

### **Date Introduced:**

January 20, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Donalds of Florida

# January 20, 2023:

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 58

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to require the chair of a committee or subcommittee to recognize members at a meeting of the committee or subcommittee in the order in which they seek recognition.

# Date Introduced:

January 25, 2023

### Sponsor:

Mr. Donalds of Florida

# January 25, 2023:

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 78

Providing for a certain total number of members on certain select committees and subcommittees, and for other purposes.

### **Date Introduced:**

January 31, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Cole of Oklahoma

# January 31, 2023:

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 96

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to prohibit the consideration of certain legislation that authorizes or makes appropriations unless such legislation includes a table that details the amount of appropriations authorized or appropriated for each program and an estimate of the costs (if any) of servicing the public debt which would be incurred in carrying out the measure, and for other purposes.

### **Date Introduced:**

February 6, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Mooney of West Virginia

### February 6, 2023:

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# <u>H. Res. 136</u>

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives with respect to the enforcement of committee subpoenas to executive branch officials, and for other purposes.

### **Date Introduced:**

February 17, 2023

### Sponsor:

Mr. Lieu of California

# February 17, 2023:

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 189

Requiring foreign state media outlets with credentialed members in the House news media galleries to comply with the Foreign Agents Registration Act by prohibiting the admission into such galleries of reporters and correspondents who are representatives of such outlets who are not in compliance with the requirements of such Act, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

March 1, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Bergman of Michigan

### March 1, 2023:

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 201

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to prohibit a Member who is indicted for an offense involving financial or campaign finance fraud from receiving compensation for biographies, media appearances, or expressive or creative works, and for other purposes.

# Date Introduced:

March 7, 2023

### Sponsor:

Mr. D'Esposito of New York

# March 7, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 207

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to prohibit Members, officers, and employees of the House from serving on the board of directors of any entity which receives funding from, or is affiliated with or owned or controlled by, the United Front Work Department of the Chinese Communist Party, any other element of the Chinese Communist Party, or any foreign adversary, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

March 8, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Luttrell of Texas

March 8, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 231

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to require each Member, Delegate, Resident Commissioner, officer, and employee of the House of Representatives to complete a medical emergency preparedness training, and for other purposes.

### **Date Introduced:**

March 14, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Ms. Holmes Norton of District of Columbia March 14, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 350

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 626) to advance commonsense policy priorities.

# **Date Introduced:**

May 2, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. McGovern of Massachusetts

May 2, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 431

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to rename the Office of Diversity and Inclusion as the Office of Talent and Development and to transfer the Office to the Office of the Chief Administrative Officer.

### **Date Introduced:**

May 22, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mrs. Bice of Oklahoma

May 22, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 452

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 698) to regulate assault weapons, to ensure that the right to keep and bear arms is not unlimited, and for other purposes.

### **Date Introduced:**

May 26, 2023

# Sponsor:

Mrs. McBath of Georgia

May 26, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 453

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 2403) to amend chapter 44 of title 18, United States Code, to strengthen the background check procedures to be followed before a Federal firearms licensee may transfer a firearm to a person who is not such a licensee.

# **Date Introduced:**

May 26, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Clyburn of South Carolina

May 26, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 454

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 715) to require a background check for every firearm sale.

# **Date Introduced:**

May 26, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Thompson of California

May 26, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 458

Requiring foreign state media outlets with credentialed members in the House news media galleries to comply with the Foreign Agents Registration Act by prohibiting the admission into such galleries of reporters and correspondents who are representatives of such outlets who are not in compliance with the requirements of such Act, and for other purposes.

### **Date Introduced:**

May 31, 2023

# Sponsor:

Mr. Bergman of Michigan

May 31, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 468

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 12) to protect a person's ability to determine whether to continue or end a pregnancy, and to protect a health care provider's ability to provide abortion services.

### **Date Introduced:**

June 6, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Ms. DeGette of Colorado

June 6, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 469

Recommending that the House of Representatives find Mark F. Pomerantz in contempt of Congress for failing to comply with the terms of a lawful and valid congressional subpoena.

### **Date Introduced:**

June 6, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Gaetz of Florida

### June 6, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 477

Authorizing and directing the Committee on the Judiciary to investigate whether sufficient grounds exist for the impeachment of Secretary of Homeland Security Alejandro Mayorkas.

# **Date Introduced:**

June 7, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Ms. Greene of Georgia

# June 7, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 537

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to clarify that the payment of a bail bond constitutes a gift for purposes of the Rules.

# **Date Introduced:**

June 22, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Cohen of Tennessee

### June 22, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 543

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to permit Members to vote by proxy and remotely attend committee proceedings in certain cases, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

June 22, 2023

### Sponsor:

Ms. Ross of North Carolina

# June 22, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 611

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 660) to amend chapter 44 of title 18, United States Code, to require the safe storage of firearms, and for other purposes.

# Date Introduced:

July 25, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Ms. DeLauro of Connecticut

July 25, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 628

Eliminating the Office of Diversity and Inclusion of the House of Representatives, and for other purposes.

### **Date Introduced:**

July 27, 2023

# Sponsor:

Mr. Mooney of West Virigina

### July 27, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 668

Authorizing two Members to serve as joint sponsors of a bill, resolution, or joint resolution in the House of Representatives if one of the Members is from the majority party and the other is from the minority party.

# **Date Introduced:**

September 1, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Cleaver of Missouri

# September 1, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 706

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to prohibit the appropriation of funds for the salary of any officer or employee of the Federal Government who is convicted of contempt of Congress.

# **Date Introduced:**

September 20, 2023

### Sponsor:

Mr. Cline of Virginia

# **September 20, 2023**

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 731

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to modify the period before the date of any primary election or general election during which a mass mailing is not frankable by a Member of the House who is a candidate in such election, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

September 27, 2023

# Sponsor:

Mr. Carey of Ohio

### **September 27, 2023**

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 761

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to limit the eligibility for nomination to serve as Speaker of the House of Representatives to Members and Members-elect of the House.

#### **Date Introduced:**

October 6, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Mr. Boyle of Pennsylvania

# October 25, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 787

Electing Representative Patrick T. McHenry Speaker pro tempore.

## **Date Introduced:**

October 16, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Kelly of Pennsylvania

#### October 25, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 826

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to limit the privileged status of a motion causing a vacancy in the Office of Speaker to motions offered by direction of not fewer than 112 Members from the majority party or 112 Members from the minority party.

#### **Date Introduced:**

October 30, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Mr. Miller of Ohio

# October 30, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 890

Amending the Rules of the House of Representatives to establish the Committee on the Elimination of Nonessential Federal Programs.

#### **Date Introduced:**

November 21, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Ogles of Tennessee

## November 21, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 916

Providing for consideration of the bill (H.R. 625) to regulate large capacity ammunition feeding devices.

## **Date Introduced:**

December 6, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Ms. DeGette of Colorado

#### December 6, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Res. 917

Authorizing the enforcement of subpoenas issued by the Chairs of the Committees on Oversight and Accountability, Ways and Means, or the Judiciary as part of the inquiry into whether sufficient grounds exist for the House of Representatives to exercise its Constitutional power to impeach Joseph Biden, President of the United States of America, and for other purposes.

## **Date Introduced:**

December 7, 2023

#### Sponsor:

Mr. Armstrong of North Dakota

## December 7, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# HOUSE BILLS

## H.R. 252

To create a point of order against spending that will increase inflation unless inflation is not greater than 4.5 percent, and for other purposes.

## **Date Introduced:**

January 10, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Mr. Mike Garcia of California

## January 10, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H.R. 311

To amend the Congressional Budget Act of 1974 to provide that any estimate prepared by the Congressional Budget Office or the Joint Committee on Taxation shall include costs relating to servicing the public debt, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

January 12, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Cloud of Texas

## January 12, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

## H.R. 361

To amend the Congressional Budget and Impoundment Control Act of 1974 to require the Congressional Budget Office to conduct an analysis of the impact on inflation from certain reconciliation legislation reported or submitted pursuant to reconciliation directives in a concurrent resolution on the budget.

## Date Introduced:

January 13, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Mr. Meuser of Pennsylvania

#### January 13, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

#### H.R. 362

To amend the Congressional Budget Act of 1974 to provide that any estimate prepared by the Congressional Budget Office or the Joint Committee on Taxation shall include costs relating to servicing the public debt, and for other purposes.

## Date Introduced:

January 13, 2023

#### Sponsor:

Mr. Meuser of Pennsylvania

# January 13, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

## H.R. 814

To protect benefits provided under Social Security, Medicare, and any other program of benefits administered by the Social Security Administration or the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services.

## **Date Introduced:**

February 2, 2023

#### Sponsor:

Mr. Pocan of Wisconsin

## **February 2, 2023**

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

## H.R. 3640

To amend the Congressional Budget and Impoundment Control Act of 1974 to require the Congressional Budget Office to provide an inflation estimate with respect to direct spending legislation with a significant impact on the Gross Domestic Product of the United States, and for other purposes.

## **Date Introduced:**

May 24, 2023

#### Sponsor:

Mrs. Hinson of Iowa

#### May 24, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

## H.R. 3901

To establish procedures to reduce agency funding for failure to comply with lawfully issued congressional subpoenas, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

June 7, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Donalds of Florida

#### June 7, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

## H.R. 4114

# **Date Introduced:**

June 14, 2023

#### Sponsor:

Mr. Donalds of Florida

#### June 14, 2023

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTIONS

[No House Joint Resolutions were primarily referred to the Committee on Rules during the first session of the 118th Congress.]

# HOUSE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS

# H. Con. Res. 6

Establishing the Joint Ad Hoc Committee on Trade Responsibilities to develop a plan under which the functions and responsibilities of the Office of the United States Trade Representative shall be moved to the legislative branch in accordance with article I, section 8 of the Constitution of the United States, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

January 9, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Griffith of Virginia

#### January 9, 2023:

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# H. Con. Res. 8

Establishing the Task Force on the Legislative Process.

#### **Date Introduced:**

January 11, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Ms. Williams of Georgia

## January 11, 2023:

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

## H. Con. Res. 46

Providing for a joint hearing of the Committees on the Budget of the House of Representatives and the Senate to receive a presentation from the Comptroller General of the United States regarding the audited financial statement of the executive branch.

# **Date Introduced:**

May 18, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Barr of Kentucky

#### May 18, 2023:

Referred to the Committee on Rules.

# MEMORIALS, PETITIONS, AND EXECUTIVE COMMUNICATIONS

[No Memorials, Petitions, or Executive Communications were primarily referred to the Committee on Rules during the first session of the 118th Congress.]

# INDEX OF LEGISLATION ADDITIONALLY REFERRED TO THE COMMITTEE ON RULES

## COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE

[No legislation primarily referred to the Committee on Agriculture was additionally referred to the Committee on Rules.]

# COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS

# H.R. 5353

To provide for a period of continuing appropriations in the event of a lapse in appropriations under the normal appropriations process, and to prohibit consideration of other matters in the House of Representatives if appropriations are not enacted.

## **Date Introduced:**

September 8, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Beyer of Virginia

# H.R. 5696

To provide for a period of continuing appropriations in the event of a lapse in appropriations under the normal appropriations process, and establish procedures and consequences in the event of a failure to enact appropriations.

# **Date Introduced:**

September 26, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Arrington of Texas

#### COMMITTEE ON ARMED SERVICES

[No legislation primarily referred to the Committee on Armed Services was additionally referred to the Committee on Rules.]

# COMMITTEE ON THE BUDGET

## H.R. 260

To prevent a fiscal crisis by enacting legislation to balance the Federal budget through reductions of discretionary and mandatory spending, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

January 10, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Mr. Good of Virginia

# H.R. 261

To amend the Congressional Budget Act of 1974 to establish a Federal regulatory budget and to impose

cost controls on that budget, and for other purposes.

## **Date Introduced:**

January 10, 2023

#### Sponsor:

Mr. Good of Virginia

# H.R. 710

To establish a national commission on fiscal responsibility and reform, and for other purposes.

## **Date Introduced:**

February 1, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Case of Hawaii

# H.R. 5571

To amend the Congressional Budget and Impoundment Control Act of 1974 to provide for fairvalue credit estimates, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

September 19, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Norman of South Carolina

## H.R. 5779

To establish a commission on fiscal responsibility and reform.

#### **Date Introduced:**

September 28, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Huizenga of Michigan

# COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION AND THE WORKFORCE

[No legislation primarily referred to the Committee on Education and the Workforce was additionally referred to the Committee on Rules.]

# COMMITTEE ON ENERGY AND COMMERCE

# H.R. 112

To repeal the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act and the Health Care and Education Reconciliation Act of 2010.

#### **Date Introduced:**

January 9, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Mr. Biggs of Arizona

# H.R. 626

To advance commonsense policy priorities.

#### **Date Introduced:**

January 30, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Mr. DeSaulnier of California

# H.R. 3421

To establish an improved Medicare for All national health insurance program.

#### **Date Introduced:**

May 17, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Ms. Jayapal of Washington

## H.R. 3532

To amend the Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act to provide for reciprocal marketing approval of certain drugs, biological products, and devices that are authorized to be lawfully marketed abroad, and for other purposes.

## **Date Introduced:**

May 18, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Roy of Texas

# H.R. 4381

To amend the Public Health Service Act with respect to the determination, termination, and renewal of public health emergencies, and for other purposes.

## **Date Introduced:**

June 27, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Murphy of North Carolina

#### H.R. 6305

To amend title III of the Public Health Service Act to impose a limitation on regulations relating to the control of communicable diseases, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

November 8, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mrs. Luna of Florida

## H.R. 6732

To amend title XI of the Social Security Act to clarify parameters for model testing and add accountability to model expansion under the Center for Medicare and Medicaid Innovation, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

December 12, 2023

#### Sponsor:

Mr. Smith of Nebraska

# COMMITTEE ON ETHICS

# H. Res. 812

Censuring Representative Jamaal Bowman.

#### **Date Introduced:**

October 25, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mrs. McClain of Michigan

# COMMITTEE ON FINANCIAL SERVICES

# H.R. 2817

To amend title 31, United States Code, to save Federal funds by authorizing changes to the composition of circulating coins, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

April 25, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Mr. Amodei of Nevada

# H.R. 3466

To enhance Financial Stability Oversight Council transparency.

#### **Date Introduced:**

May 18, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Barr of Kentucky

# H.R. 3556

To amend the Federal financial laws to increase financial regulatory accountability and transparency, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

May 22, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Barr of Kentucky

## COMMITTEE ON FOREIGN AFFAIRS

# H.R. 464

To restore the separation of powers between the Congress and the President.

#### **Date Introduced:**

January 24, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Gosar of Arizona

## H.R. 1103

To require the President to remove the extension of certain privileges, exemptions, and immunities to the Hong Kong Economic and Trade Offices if Hong Kong no longer enjoys a high degree of autonomy from the People's Republic of China, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

February 17, 2023

## Sponsor:

Mr. Smith of New Jersey

# H.R. 1120

To impose sanctions with respect to foreign persons that engage in certain transactions relating to Cuba and to impose sanctions with respect to human rights abuse and corruption in Cuba, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

February 21, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Donalds of Florida

# H.R. 1135

To grant certain authorities to the President to combat economic coercion by foreign adversaries, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

February 21, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Mr. Meeks of New York

# H.R. 180

To enhance the consideration of human rights in arms exports.

#### **Date Introduced:**

March 27, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Meeks of New York

# H.R. 2372

To require the imposition of sanctions with respect to the People's Republic of China if the People's Liberation Army initiates a military invasion of Taiwan.

#### **Date Introduced:**

March 29, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Gallagher of Wisconsin

## H.R. 3370

To prohibit funds available for the United States Armed Forces to be obligated or expended for introduction of United States Armed Forces into hostilities, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

May 16, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Himes of Connecticut

# H.R. 4108

To amend the Export Control Reform Act of 2018 to require export controls with respect to certain personal data of United States nationals and individuals in the United States, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

June 14, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Davidson of Ohio

# H.R. 4175

To authorize the Secretary of State to provide additional assistance to Ukraine using assets confiscated from the Central Bank of the Russian Federation and other sovereign assets of the Russian Federation, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

June 15, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. McCaul of Texas

# H.R. 4619

To authorize the sale of Virginia Class submarines to Australia in support of the trilateral security partnership between Australia, the United Kingdom, and the United States, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

July 13, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Huizenga of Michigan

## H.R. 4691

To provide for congressional review of actions to terminate or waive sanctions imposed with respect to Iran.

#### **Date Introduced:**

July 17, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Self of Texas

## H.R. 4715

To amend the Arms Export Control Act in support of the United Kingdom and the AUKUS partnership.

## **Date Introduced:**

July 18, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Kean of New Jersey

#### H.R. 4716

To amend the Arms Export Control Act in support of Australia and the AUKUS partnership.

# **Date Introduced:**

July 18, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Mrs. Kim of California

#### H.R. 4928

To provide for clarification and limitations with respect to the exercise of national security powers, and for other purposes.

## **Date Introduced:**

July 26, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. McGovern of Massachusetts

# H.R. 5282

To modify the expedited procedures in the House of Representatives under section 36 of the Arms Export Control Act with respect to consideration of joint resolutions prohibiting proposed sales of defense articles or services, prohibiting proposed licenses for exports of defense articles or services, and prohibiting approval of United States commercial technical assistance or manufacturing licensing agreements.

#### **Date Introduced:**

August 25, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Lieu of California

## H.J. Res. 89

Requiring the advice and consent of the Senate or an Act of Congress to suspend, terminate, or withdraw the United States from the North Atlantic Treaty and authorizing related litigation, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

September 14, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Ms. McClellan of Virginia

# H.R. 5932

To authorize additional assistance to Israel using assets confiscated from the Iran, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

October 11, 2023

#### Sponsor:

Mr. Schweikert of Arizona

# H.R. 6114

To impose additional sanctions with respect to Iran and modify other existing sanctions with respect to Iran, and for other purposes.

## **Date Introduced:**

October 30, 2023

#### Sponsor:

Mr. Banks of Indiana

# COMMITTEE ON HOMELAND SECURITY

[No legislation primarily referred to the Committee on Homeland Security was additionally referred to the Committee on Rules.]

# COMMITTEE ON HOUSE ADMINISTRATION

# H.R. 507

To amend title 18, United States Code, to prohibit former Members and elected officers of Congress from lobbying Congress at any time after leaving office, to prohibit the use of funds for official travel expenses of Members of Congress and legislative branch employees for airline accommodations other than coach class, to reduce the pay of Members of the House of Representatives if a Speaker is not elected on the first day of a Congress, and for other purposes.

## **Date Introduced:**

January 25, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Ms. Craig of Minnesota

# H.R. 2486

To amend title 18, United States Code, to prohibit former Members and elected officers of Congress from lobbying Congress at any time after leaving office, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

April 6, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Ms. Craig of Minnesota

# H.R. 2659

To require a Member of Congress who makes and any individual who receives a request from a Member of Congress for a presidential pardon to disclose the request to the Select Committee on Ethics of the Senate or the Committee on Ethics of the House of Representatives, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

April 17, 2023

#### Sponsor:

Mr. Torres of New York

## H.R. 4563

To promote election integrity, voter confidence, and faith in elections by removing Federal impediments to, equipping States with tools for, and establishing voluntary considerations to support effective State administration of Federal elections, improving election administration in the District of Columbia, improving the effectiveness of military voting programs, enhancing election security, and protecting political speech, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

July 11, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Steil of Wisconsin

## H.R. 5772

To impose a fine on Members of Congress in the event of a Government shutdown, and for other purposes.

## Date Introduced:

September 27, 2023

**Sponsor:** 

Mr. Nunn of Iowa

# COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY

# H.R. 115

To amend chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, to provide for en bloc consideration in resolutions of disapproval for midnight rules, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

January 9, 2023

**Sponsor:** 

Mr. Biggs of Arizona

## H.R. 277

To amend chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, to provide that major rules of the executive branch shall have no force or effect unless a joint resolution of approval is enacted into law.

#### **Date Introduced:**

January 11, 2023

**Sponsor:** 

Mrs. Cammack of Florida

# H.R. 334

To amend the Immigration and Nationality Act to add membership in a significant transnational criminal organization to the list of grounds of inadmissibility and to prohibit the provision of material support or resources to such organizations.

# **Date Introduced:**

January 12, 2023

**Sponsor:** 

Mr. Gallagher of Wisconsin

# H.R. 3973

To establish judicial ethics.

**Date Introduced:** 

June 9, 2023

**Sponsor:** 

Ms. Jayapal of Washington

# H.R. 5068

To prohibit congressional recesses until Congress adopts a concurrent resolution on the budget that results in a balanced Federal budget by the last fiscal year covered by such resolution, to establish a 5-year ban on individuals appointed to Executive Schedule positions and Members of Congress engaging in lobbying activities at the Federal level, to provide for the termination of further retirement coverage for Members of Congress under the Federal Employees Retirement System, and for other purposes. **Date Introduced:** 

July 28, 2023

**Sponsor:** 

Mr. Gallagher of Wisconsin

# H. Res. 658

Censuring and condemning United States District Court Judge Tanya Chutkan.

## **Date Introduced:**

August 18, 2023

**Sponsor:** 

Mr. Gaetz of Florida

# COMMITTEE ON NATURAL RESOURCES

# H.R. 5482

To prevent energy poverty and ensure that at-risk communities have access to affordable energy.

#### **Date Introduced:**

September 14, 2023

**Sponsor:** 

Ms. Hageman of Wyoming

# COMMITTEE ON OVERSIGHT AND ACCOUNTABILITY

# H.R. 51

To provide for the admission of the State of Washington, D.C. into the Union.

# **Date Introduced:**

January 9, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Ms. Holmes Norton of District of Columbia

## H.R. 268

To amend the District of Columbia Home Rule Act to eliminate Congressional review of newly passed District laws.

## **Date Introduced:**

January 10, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Ms. Holmes Norton of District of Columbia

# H.R. 397

To require the evaluation of Federal agencies and programs for duplicative, wasteful, or outdated functions, and to recommend the elimination or realignment of such functions, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

January 17, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Ms. Van Duyne of Texas

#### H.R. 483

To amend the District of Columbia Home Rule Act to provide for the automatic appointment of judges to the District of Columbia courts without the advice and consent of the Senate, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

January 24, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Ms. Holmes Norton of District of Columbia

# H.R. 1206

To establish the Federal Agency Sunset Commission.

#### **Date Introduced:**

February 27, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Cloud of Texas

# H.R. 1518

To provide for a reauthorizing schedule for unauthorized Federal programs, and for other purposes.

## **Date Introduced:**

March 9, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mrs. Rodgers of Washington

# H.R. 2368

To require the appropriation of funds to use a fee, fine, penalty, or proceeds from a settlement received by a Federal agency, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

March 29, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Palmer of Alabama

## H.R. 2375

To amend the District of Columbia Home Rule Act to provide for a uniform 60-day period for Congress to review laws of the District of Columbia before such laws may take effect, to permit Congress to use the authorities and procedures available under such Act for the consideration and enactment of resolutions of disapproval of laws of the District of Columbia to disapprove specific provisions of such laws, to clarify the expedited procedures available under such Act for the consideration of such resolutions of disapproval, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

March 29, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Mr. Gosar of Arizona

# H. Res. 340

Recognizing the disenfranchisement of District of Columbia residents, calling for statehood for the District of Columbia through the enactment of the Washington, D.C. Admission Act, and expressing support for the designation of May 1, 2023, as "D.C. Statehood Day".

#### **Date Introduced:**

April 28, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Ms. Holmes Norton of District of Columbia

## H.R. 3230

To amend the Unfunded Mandates Reform Act of 1995 to provide for regulatory impact analyses for certain rules, and for other purposes.

## **Date Introduced:**

May 11, 2023

#### Sponsor:

Ms. Foxx of North Carolina

## H.R. 4435

To establish a budgetary level reduction schedule, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

June 30, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mrs. Rodgers of Washington

## H.R. 5048

To protect our democracy by preventing abuses of Presidential power, restoring checks and balances and accountability and transparency in government, and defending elections against foreign interference, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

July 27, 2023

#### Sponsor:

Mr. Schiff of California

## H.R. 5195

To repeal the District of Columbia Home Rule Act.

# **Date Introduced:**

August 11, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Mr. Ogles of Tennessee

## H.R. 5313

To amend the District of Columbia Home Rule Act to permit the Chairman of the Council of the District of Columbia to transmit Acts of the District of Columbia to Congress in electronic form.

# **Date Introduced:**

August 29, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Ms. Holmes Norton of District of Columbia

# H.R. 5590

To require an officer or employee of the Federal Government who is required by law to appear on a regular basis to give oral testimony at a hearing of a committee of Congress to remain at the hearing until each member of the committee has been provided with the opportunity to question the officer or employee.

#### **Date Introduced:**

September 20, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Donalds of Florida

# H. Res. 855

Recognizing the service of all District of Columbia veterans, condemning the denial of voting representation in Congress and full local self-government for veterans and their families who are District of Columbia residents, and calling for statehood for the District of Columbia through the enactment of the Washington, D.C. Admission Act (H.R. 51 and S. 51), particularly in light of the service of District of Columbia veterans in every American war.

## **Date Introduced:**

November 8, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Ms. Holmes Norton of District of Columbia

# COMMITTEE ON SCIENCE, SPACE, AND TECHNOLOGY

[No legislation primarily referred to the Committee on Science, Space, and Technology was additionally referred to the Committee on Rules.]

## COMMITTEE ON SMALL BUSINESS

[No legislation primarily referred to the Committee on Small Business was additionally referred to the Committee on Rules.]

# COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION AND INFRASTRUCTURE

## H.R. 121

To amend the National Emergencies Act to provide that a national emergency declared by the President terminates 30 days after the declaration unless a joint resolution affirming such declaration is enacted into law, and for other purposes.

## **Date Introduced:**

January 9, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Mr. Biggs of Arizona

# H.R. 868

To shorten the review period for the congressional review of termination of certain national emergencies, and for other purposes.

# **Date Introduced:**

February 8, 2023

#### Sponsor:

Mr. Gimenez of Florida

# H.R. 3988

To provide for congressional approval of national emergency declarations.

#### **Date Introduced:**

June 9, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Roy of Texas

# H.R. 5991

To require the Commandant of the Coast Guard and the Commissioner of U.S. Customs and Border Protection to make certain determinations in enforcing the Jones Act, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

October 19, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Garamendi of California

## COMMITTEE ON VETERANS' AFFAIRS

[No legislation primarily referred to the Committee on Veterans' Affairs was additionally referred to the Committee on Rules.]

# COMMITTEE ON WAYS AND MEANS

# H.R. 281

To establish the Commission on Long-Term Social Security Solvency, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

January 11, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Cole of Oklahoma

# H.R. 323

To establish the People-Centered Assistance Reform Effort Commission, to improve the social safety net and increase social mobility by increasing access to resources which address the underlying causes of poverty.

#### Date Introduced:

January 12, 2023

## Sponsor:

Mr. Davidson of Ohio

## H.R. 638

To withdraw normal trade relations treatment from, and apply certain provisions of title IV of the Trade Act of 1974 to, products of the People's Republic of China, and to expand the eligibility requirements for products of the People's Republic of China to receive normal trade relations treatment in the future, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

January 30, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Smith of New Jersey

# H.R. 888

To provide accountability for funding provided to the Internal Revenue Service and the Department of the Treasury under Public Law 117-169.

#### **Date Introduced:**

February 9. 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Kelly of Pennsylvania

## H.R. 1040

To amend the Internal Revenue Code of 1986 to provide taxpayers a flat tax alternative to the current income tax system.

#### **Date Introduced:**

February 14, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Mr. Burgess of Texas

# H.R. 1289

To require that any debt limit increase or suspension be balanced by equal spending cuts over the next decade.

#### **Date Introduced:**

March 1, 2023

#### Sponsor:

Mr. Feenstra of Iowa

## H.R. 2549

To provide for congressional review of the imposition of duties and other trade measures by the executive branch, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

April 10, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Mr. Davidson of Ohio

## H.R. 2811

To provide for a responsible increase to the debt ceiling, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

April 25, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mr. Arrington of Texas

## H.R. 3653

To provide the President with authority to enter into a comprehensive trade agreement with the United Kingdom, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

May 24, 2023

## Sponsor:

Mr. Smith of Nebraska

## H.R. 3746

To provide for a responsible increase to the debt ceiling.

#### Date Introduced:

May 29, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Mr. McHenry of North Carolina

# H.R. 3953

To amend chapter 31 of title 31, United States Code, to provide procedures for congressional disapproval of the issuance of additional debt.

#### **Date Introduced:**

June 9, 2023

# Sponsor:

Mr. Boyle of Pennsylvania

# H.R. 4307

To authorize the President to enter into trade agreements for the reciprocal elimination of duties or other import restrictions with respect to medical goods to contribute to the national security and public health of the United States, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

June 22, 2023

# **Sponsor:**

Mrs. Steel of California

# H.R. 4729

To authorize negotiation and conclusion and to provide for congressional consideration of a tax agreement between the American Institute in Taiwan (AIT) and the Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO).

# **Date Introduced:**

July 19, 2023

#### Sponsor:

Mr. Connolly of Virginia

# H.R. 5188

To amend the Trade Expansion Act of 1962 to impose limitations on the authority of the President to adjust imports that are determined to threaten to impair national security, and for other purposes.

#### **Date Introduced:**

August 11, 2023

## **Sponsor:**

Mr. Gallagher of Wisconsin

# H.R. 5673

To advance responsible policies.

# **Date Introduced:**

September 22, 2023

#### **Sponsor:**

Mr. McGovern of Massachusetts

# H.R. 6417

To amend the Ending Importation of Russian Oil Act to provide for a prohibition on importation of energy products produced at refineries outside the Russian Federation.

## **Date Introduced:**

November 15, 2023

# INDEX OF ADDITIONALLY REFERRED LEGISLATION

**Sponsor:**Mr. Doggett of Texas

# RECORD VOTES

# Record Vote No. 1

**Date:** January 30, 2023

Measure: The Committee's rules for the 118th Congress

Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

Would simply require a 2/3 vote instead of a simple majority to report a rule that waives the 72-hour rule.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record	vote no. 1	
Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
No Vote	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Nay		
	Nay Nay No Vote Nay Nay Nay Nay	Nay Ms. Scanlon

# Record Vote No. 2

**Date:** January 30, 2023

**Measure**: The Committee's rules for the 118<sup>th</sup> Congress

Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

Would require a committee vote before beginning testimony on any emergency measure.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 2			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 3

Date: January 30, 2023 Measure: H.R. 139 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to H.R. 139 to make in order amendment #8, offered by Rep. Fitzpatrick (PA), which strikes

Section 2 of H.R. 139.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

	Record vote no. 3			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

Date: January 30, 2023 Measure: H.R. 139 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of motion:

To amend the rule to H.R. 139 to make in order amendment #3, offered by Rep. Spanberger (VA), which requires an analysis of how much an agency's telework policy has saved the taxpayer and improved recruitment and retention efforts.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 4			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 5

Date: January 30, 2023

Measure: H.J. Res. 7, H.R. 139, H.R. 382, H.R. 497

Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

 $To include the language from \ H. \ Res. \ 965 \ of the \ 116 th \ Congress \ authorizing \ remote \ participation \ in \ committees$ 

by members and witnesses.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 5			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 6

**Date:** January 30, 2023 **Measure:** H.R. 497

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

Summary of Motion: To amend the rule to H.R. 497 to make in order the following amendments: amendment #3, offered by Rep. Pallone Jr. (NJ), which states the provisions of Section 2 shall not take effect until the date on which the Secretary of Health and Human Services submits to Congress a certification that such provisions will not increase the risk of elderly individuals and disabled individuals contracting COVID—19; amendment #4, offered by Rep. Pallone Jr. (NJ), which states Section 2 shall not take effect until the date on which the Secretary of Health and Human Services submits to Congress a certification that such provisions will not result in an increase in the total number of cases of COVID—19; amendment #5, offered by Rep. Pallone Jr. (NJ), which states Section 2 shall not take effect until the date on which the Secretary of Health and Human Services submits to Congress a certification that such provisions will not result in an increase in hospitalizations attributable to COVID—19; and amendment #6, offered by Rep. Pallone Jr. (NJ), which states Section 2 shall not take effect until the date on which the Secretary of Health and Human Services submits to Congress a certification that such provisions will not result in a decrease in the number of health care providers in the United States.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 6			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote

## RECORD VOTES

Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 7

**Date:** January 30, 2023

Measure: H.J. Res. 7, H.R. 139, H.R. 382, H.R. 497

Motion by: Mr. Burgess Summary of Motion: To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-3

Record vote no. 7			
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	No Vote
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay
Mr. Norman	Yea		
Mr. Roy	Yea		
Mrs. Houchin	Yea		
Mr. Langworthy	Yea		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea		

# Record Vote No. 8

Date: January 31, 2023 Measure: H. Res. 76 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

That instead of providing for consideration of H. Res. 76, the rule provide for separate consideration of H. Res. 72 and H. Res. 789, as adopted by the House on a bipartisan basis in the 117th Congress, amended to reflect current committee assignments.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 8				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 9

**Date:** January 31, 2023

Measure: H. Con. Res. 9, H. Res. 76

Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

Providing for separate consideration of H. Res. 72 and H. Res. 789 as adopted by the House on a bipartisan basis in the 117th Congress, amended to reflect current committee assignments.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 9				
	necor	u vote no. 9		
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			

Mrs. Houchin	Nay
Mr. Langworthy	Nay
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nav

Date: January 31, 2023 Measure: H. Con. Res. 9 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to H. Con. Res. 9 to make in order amendment #3, offered by Rep. Gottheimer (NJ), which adds language that fascism led to the mass murder of six million Jewish people by the Nazi regime.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 10			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 11

Date: January 31, 2023 Measure: H. Con. Res. 9

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to H. Con. Res. 9 to make in order amendment #2, offered by Rep. Takano (CA), which clarifies that any opposition to "socialist" policy implementation in the United States does not include existing Federal programs such as Medicare, Social Security, TRICARE, VA Healthcare, the VA Home Loan program, VA burial benefits, and VA homelessness programs.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 11				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 12

**Date:** January 31, 2023

Measure: H. Con. Res. 9, H. Res. 76 Motion by: Mr. Reschenthaler

**Summary of Motion:** 

To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-4

Record vote no. 12			
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay
Mr. Norman	Yea		
Mr. Roy	Yea		
Mrs. Houchin	Yea		
Mr. Langworthy	Yea		

Mr. Cole, Chairman..... Yea

# Record Vote No. 13

Date: February 6, 2023

Measure: H.R. 185, H.J. Res. 24, H.J. Res. 26

Motion by: Mr. Langworthy Summary of Motion:

To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-3

Record vote no. 13				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	No Vote	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay	
Mr. Norman	Yea			
Mr. Roy	Yea			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

# Record Vote No. 14

Date: February 27, 2023 Measure: H.R. 347 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #36 to H.R. 347, offered by Representative Strickland, which would revise Sec. 2(d)(2) to specifically exempt executive orders that increase military basic pay.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 14				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 15

**Date:** February 27, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 347

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #44 to H.R. 347, offered by Representative Leger Fernández, which clarifies the definition of Indian Tribe and clarifies that Tribal governments are separate from State governments.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 15				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

**Date:** February 27, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 347, H.J. Res. 30

Motion by: Mr. Burgess Summary of Motion: To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-4

Record vote no. 16				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay	
Mr. Norman	Yea			
Mr. Roy	Yea			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

# Record Vote No. 17

Date: March 7, 2023 Measure: H.R. 140 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #33 to H.R. 140, offered by Representative Escobar, which would ensure that the bill will not prevent any federal employee from alerting or working with a private entity to remove manifestos and/or livestream videos of mass shooters as well as those of domestic and international terrorists from platforms.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 17			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 18

Date: March 7, 2023 Measure: H.R. 140 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #46 to H.R. 140, offered by Representative McGovern, which would ensure that nothing in this act will prohibit a federal employee from advocating against the banning of books (specifically, books on topics such as communities of color, the history of slavery and/or racism in the United States, and books with LGBTQI+ characters).

Result: Defeated: 3-9

	Record	l vote no. 18	
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

Date: March 7, 2023 Measure: H.R. 140 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #30 to H.R. 140, offered by Representative Schiff, which would create additional exceptions for employees engaging in lawful actions within their official capacity for the purpose of exercising legitimate law enforcement functions regarding activities to combat terrorism, incitement of violence, and acts of insurrection. Acts of terrorism include acts of domestic terrorism motivated by all forms of bigotry, including anti-AAPI hate, homophobia and transphobia, antisemitism, and white nationalism.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 19			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 20

**Date:** March 7, 2023 **Measure:** H.R. 140

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #35 to H.R. 140, offered by Representative Raskin, which would add an exception for federal employee action to prevent insurrectionary attacks on the U.S. Capitol and associated threats to Members of Congress, congressional staff, U.S. Capitol Police Officers, and other employees.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 20				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 21

**Date:** March 7, 2023

Measure: H.R. 140, H.J. Res. 27, S. 619

Motion by: Mr. Massie Summary of motion: To report the rule.

Result: Adopted 9-3

Record vote no. 21			
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	No Vote
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay
Mr. Norman	Yea		
Mr. Roy	Yea		
Mrs. Houchin	Yea		
Mr. Langworthy	Yea		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea		

Date: March 22, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5

Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #16 to H.R. 5, offered by Representative Grijalva, which would prohibit the Act to be construed to allow the banning or censorship of books in public elementary or public

secondary schools.

Result: Defeated: 3-8

Record vote no. 22				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	No Vote	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	No Vote	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 23

**Date:** March 22, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 5

Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #24 to H.R. 5, offered by Representative Landsman, which allows for individual school districts to opt-out of compliance with the Act in order to maintain local control.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 23			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	No Vote
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 24

Date: March 22, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #18 to H.R. 5, offered by Representative Frost, which would amend the Sense of Congress on First Amendment Rights to state that parents have a First Amendment right to express support for their children accessing best practice medical care.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 24			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	No Vote
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

**Date:** March 22, 2023 **Measure:** H.R. 5 **Motion by:** Mrs. Houchin

Summary of Motion:

To report the rule

Result: Adopted: 9-3			
	Record	d vote no. 25	
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	No Vote
Mr. Norman	Yea		
Mr. Roy	Yea		
Mrs. Houchin	Yea		
Mr. Langworthy	Yea		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea		

# Record Vote No. 26

Date: March 27, 2023 Measure: H.R. 1 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to H.R. 1 to make in order every amendment submitted to the Rules Committee for H.R. 1, and that general debate be reduced to two hours.

**Result**: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 26			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 27

**Date:** March 27, 2023 **Measure:** H.R. 1

Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendments #28, #37, #44, #48, #60, #67, #75, #104, #112, #113, and #118 to H.R. 1, offered by Representatives Eshoo, Kamlager-Dove, Grijalva, Stansbury, Barragan, Jackson Lee,

 $DeGette,\,Wild,\,Tonko,\,Jackson\,\,Lee,\,and\,\,Sykes\,\,respectively.$ 

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 27			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 28

**Date:** March 27, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 1

Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendments #94, #95, and #100 offered by Representative McGovern to

H.R. 1. **Result**: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 28				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 29

Date: March 27, 2023 Measure: H.R. 1 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #86 offered by Representative Scanlon to H.R. 1, that revises Section 10015, which restricts the Administration from creating regulations that would require stationary sources to assess their use of Hydrofluoric Acid (HF), to create an exception for stationary sources that have experienced an actual or threatened release of HF or that have been in violation of the Clean Air Act in the last 10 years.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 29			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 30

Date: March 27, 2023 Measure: H.R. 1 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #44 to H.R. 1, offered by Representative Grijalva, which bans the CCP and its agents from the right to use, occupy, and conduct operations on Federal land as a mining claimant.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

	Record	l vote no. 30	
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		
	-		

**Date:** March 27, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 1

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendments #98 and #105 offered by Representative Leger Fernández to

H.R. 1.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 31				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 32

Date: March 27, 2023 Measure: H.R. 1

Motion by: Mr. Reschenthaler

**Summary of Motion:** 

To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-4

Record vote no. 32				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay	
Mr. Norman	Yea			
Mr. Roy	Yea			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

# Record Vote No. 33

Date: April 17, 2023 Measure: H.R. 734 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order and provide any necessary waivers for amendment #5 to H.R. 734, offered by Representative Omar, which would strike the text of the bill and add a section to ensure nothing in this Act shall be construed to permit or encourage a local educational agency or school to require any student to provide reproductive or sexual health information, including information regarding the student's menstrual cycle.

Result: Defeated: 3-8

Record vote no. 33				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	No Vote			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 34

**Date:** April 17, 2023

Measure: H.R. 734, H.J. Res. 42 Motion by: Mrs. Houchin Summary of Motion:

To report the rule. **Result**: Adopted: 8-3

Record vote no. 34				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	No Vote	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay	
Mr. Norman	Yea			
Mr. Roy	No Vote			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

# Record Vote No. 35

Date: April 26, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2811 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to strike the language in the rule self-executing the Manager's Amendment.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 35			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 36

Date: April 26, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2811 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to strike the language in the rule self-executing the Manager's Amendment, and instead make that same amendment, #22 offered by Representative Arrington, in order for a separate vote on the Floor.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 36			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 37

Date: April 26, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2811 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion: To amend the rule to make in order amendment #7 to H.R. 2811, offered by Rep. McGovern, which strikes the section of the bill implementing stricter time limits in the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program.

## Result: Defeated: 4-9

	Record	l vote no. 37	
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 38

Date: April 26, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2811 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #8 to H.R. 2811, offered by Rep. McGovern, which prevents cuts to the Meals on Wheels program, which provides home-delivered meals to seniors.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 38			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 39

Date: April 26, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2811 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #21 to H.R. 2811, offered by Representative Schrier, which provides an adjustment to the fiscal year discretionary spending limits to protect any appropriations for the Department of Health and Human Service's State Opioid Response Grant Program.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 39				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 40

Date: April 26, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2811 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion: To amend the rule to make in order amendment #3 to H.R. 2811, offered by Representative Gluesenkamp Perez, which prevents the rescission of funding for the Department of Veterans Affairs and extends availability of funds through FY24.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 40				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 41

**Date:** April 26, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 2811

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #11 to H.R. 2811, offered by Rep. Leger Fernández, which protects the Veterans Health Administration from future spending cuts required under sequestration.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 41				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 42

**Date:** April 26, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 2811

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #15 to H.R. 2811, offered by Rep. Leger Fernández, which protects the Indian Health Service from future spending cuts required under sequestration.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 42			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 43

**Date:** April 26, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 2811

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #12 to H.R. 2811, offered by Rep. Leger Fernández, which protects USDA Rural Development Programs from future spending cuts required under sequestration.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 43				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 44

**Date:** April 26, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 2811

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendments #10, 14, and 15 to H.R. 2811, offered by Rep. Leger Fernández.

**Result**: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 44				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 45

**Date:** April 26, 2023

Measure: H.R. 2811, H.J. Res. 39

Motion by: Mr. Burgess Summary of Motion: To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-4

Record vote no. 45			
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay
Mr. Norman	Yea		
Mr. Roy	Yea		
Mrs. Houchin	Yea		
Mr. Langworthy	Yea		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea		

# Record Vote No. 46

Date: May 10, 2023

Measure: H.R. 2, H.R. 1163 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order the following amendments to H.R. 2: numbers 17, 41, and 44, offered by Representative Jackson Lee; number 13 offered by Representative Griffith; numbers 49, 50, and 51, offered by Representative Grothman; and numbers 8, 10, 33, 34, 35, and 48, offered by Representative Correa, as well as the following amendments to H.R. 1163: numbers 14, 18, 20, and 27, offered by Representative Davis; numbers 36, 37, 38, and 39, offered by Representative Moore; and numbers 41, 42, and 43, offered by Representative Jackson Lee.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 46			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

Date: May 10, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2 Motion by: Mr. McGovern

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #6 to H.R. 2, offered by Representative Jayapal, which codifies the Uniting for Ukraine Program.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 47			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 48

Date: May 10, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon **Summary of Motion:** 

To make in order amendment #7 to H.R. 2, offered by Representative Scanlon, which allows unaccompanied minors under five years old to be eligible for asylum, whether or not they arrive at a port of entry.

**Result**: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 48			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 49

Date: May 10, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule and make in order the following amendments to H.R. 2: numbers 8, 10, 33, 34, 35, and 48, offered by Representative Correa; numbers 55 and 56, offered by Representative Vasquez; number 47, offered by Representative Castro; number 4, offered by Representative Garcia; and number 65, offered by Representative Sorenson.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

	Record vote no. 49			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #5 to H.R. 2, offered by Representative Nadler, which strikes

the E-Verify Title.

**Result**: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 50			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 51

**Date:** May 10, 2023

Measure: H.R. 2, H.R. 1163 Motion by: Mr. Roy Summary of Motion:

To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-4

Record vote no. 51			
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay
Mr. Norman	Yea		
Mr. Roy	Yea		
Mrs. Houchin	Yea		
Mr. Langworthy	Yea		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea		

# Record Vote No. 52

Date: May 15, 2023 Measure: H. Con. Res. 40 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #8 to H. Con. Res. 40, offered by Rep. McGovern, which expresses gratitude to the United States Capitol Police who protected our Capitol on January 6, 2021.

Result: Defeated: 3-8

Record vote no. 52				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote	

## RECORD VOTES

Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 53

Date: May 15, 2023 Measure: H. Con. Res. 40 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to self-execute amendment #8 to H. Con. Res. 40, offered by Rep. McGovern, which expresses

gratitude to the United States Capitol Police who protected our Capitol on January 6, 2021.

Result: Defeated: 3-8

	Record vote no. 53			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote	
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 54

**Date:** May 15, 2023 **Measure:** H. Con. Res. 40 **Motion by:** Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #7 to H. Con. Res. 40, offered by Rep. Takano, which would strike certain clauses of the preamble and includes new historical examples of right-wing violence against police.

Result: Defeated: 3-8

Record vote no. 54			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 55

**Date:** May 15, 2023

Measure: H.R. 2494, H.R. 3091, H. Con. Res. 40

Motion by: Mrs. Fischbach Summary of Motion: To report the rule. Result: Adopted: 8-3

Record vote no. 55			
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	No Vote
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay
Mr. Norman	Yea		
Mr. Roy	Yea		

65

Mrs. Houchin	Yea
Mr. Langworthy	Yea
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea

Date: May 22, 2023 Measure: H.R. 467 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #59 to H.R. 467, offered by Representative Crockett, which exempts the possession, sale, or purchase of fentanyl drug testing equipment from constituting as drug

paraphernalia. **Result**: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 56			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	No Vote
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 57

**Date:** May 22, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 467

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #4 to H.R. 467, offered by Representative Pappas, which strikes the text of the bill and inserts the Save Americans from the Fentanyl Emergency Act.

**Result**: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 57				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	No Vote	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 58

**Date:** May 22, 2023 **Measure:** H.R. 467

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To make in order amendment #66 to H.R. 467, offered by Representative Pettersen, which authorizes the Secretary of HHS to submit a scientific determination to the Attorney General to reschedule or remove a Fentanyl Related Substance.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

·	Record vote no. 58		
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	No Vote
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 59

Date: May 22, 2023

Measure: H.R. 467, S.J. Res. 11, H.J. Res. 45

Motion by: Mr. Burgess Summary of Motion: To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-3

	Record	l vote no. 59	
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	No Vote
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay
Mr. Norman	Yea		
Mr. Roy	Yea		
Mrs. Houchin	Yea		
Mr. Langworthy	Yea		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea		

# Record Vote No. 60

Date: May 30, 2023 Measure: H.R. 3746 Motion by: Mr. Burgess Summary of Motion: To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 7-6

	Record	vote no. 60	
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Yea		
Mr. Langworthy	Yea		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea		

# Record Vote No. 61

Date: June 5, 2023 Measure: H.R. 1615 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #8 to H.R. 1615, offered by Representative Wilson, which ensures the Consumer Product Safety Commission can protect children from the risk of respiratory injury caused by gas stoves.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

caica, 4-0			
	Record v	vote no. 61	•
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	No Vote		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

Date: June 5, 2023 Measure: H.R. 1615 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #7 to H.R. 1615, offered by Representative Moore, which prevents the bill from restricting the ability of the Consumer Product Safety Commission to conduct studies on the impact of products on children's health.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

	Record v	ote no. 62	
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	No Vote		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 63

**Date:** June 5, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 277

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #12 to H.R. 277, offered by Representative Plaskett, which allows an exception for rules to provide benefits or health services to veterans under laws administered by the Secretary of Veterans Affairs.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 63			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 64

Date: June 5, 2023

**Measure**: H.R. 277, H.R. 288, H.R. 1615, H.R. 1640

Motion by: Mr. Massie Summary of Motion: To report the rule.

Result:	Adopted:	9-4

Record	vote no. 64	
Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay
Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay
Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay
Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay
Yea		
	Yea Yea Yea Yea Yea Yea Yea Yea	Yea Ms. Scanlon

# Record Vote No. 65

**Date:** June 12, 2023

Measure: H.J. Res. 44, H.R. 277, H.R. 288, H.R. 1615, H.R. 1640

Motion by: Mr. Massie Summary of Motion: To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-4

Record vote no. 65			
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay
Mr. Norman	Yea		
Mr. Roy	Yea		
Mrs. Houchin	Yea		
Mr. Langworthy	Yea		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea		

# Record Vote No. 66

Date: June 20, 2023 Measure: H.R. 3799 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #12 to H.R. 3799, offered by Representative McGovern, which prevents offer of individual coverage Heath Reimbursement Arrangement from excluding an employee from marketplace subsidies.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

	Record	l vote no. 66	
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 67

Date: June 20, 2023 Measure: H.R. 3799 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #4 to H.R. 3799, offered by Representative Doggett, which clarifies coverage purchased with Individual Coverage Health Reimbursement Arrangements must meet the coverage requirements, including for pre-existing conditions, of the Public Health Service Act. The amendment would also prohibit employers from discriminating against any class of employees in offers of such

arrangements. **Result**: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 67			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 68

**Date:** June 20, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 3799

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #5 to H.R. 3799, offered by Representative Jayapal, which

requires that Association Health Plans cover maternity and newborn care.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 68				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 69

**Date:** June 20, 2023

Measure: H.R. 3564, H.R. 3799, H.R. 461

Motion by: Mr. Burgess **Summary of Motion:** To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-4

Record vote no. 69				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay	
Mr. Norman	Yea			
Mr. Roy	Yea			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

## Record Vote No. 70

**Date:** June 21, 2023 Measure: H. Res. 529 Motion by: Mr. Roy **Summary of Motion:** To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-3

Mr. Burgess
Mr. Reschenth
Mrs. Fischback
N. N

Record vote no. 70				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	No Vote	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay	
Mr. Norman	Yea			
Mr. Roy	Yea			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

### Record Vote No. 71

Date: July 11, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. Burgess **Summary of Motion:** To report the rule. Result: Adopted: 9-4

Record vote no. 71				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay	
Mr. Norman	Yea			
Mr. Roy	Yea			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

### Record Vote No. 72

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #46, offered by Representative Lee, which reduces the NDAA top line by \$100 billion and holds harmless all accounts that support pay and benefits for personnel and dependents.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 72				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 73

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #1473, offered by Representative Jacobs, which prohibits the

transfer of cluster munitions.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 73			
Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Nay			
	Nay Nay Nay Nay Nay Nay Nay Nay	Nay Mr. McGovern	

### Record Vote No. 74

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order en bloc amendment #31, offered by Representative Lee, which repeals the 2002 and 1991 Authorizations for Use of Military Force for Iraq; and amendment #323, offered by Representative Spanberger, which repeals the 1957 Authorization for Use of Military Force.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 74			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #161, offered by Representative Bowman, which prohibits U.S. military presence in Syria without Congressional approval.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 75				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 76

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #10, offered by Delegate Norton, which inserts the text of the Nuclear Weapons Abolition and Conversion Act of 2023.

**Result**: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 76				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 77

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #1148 to H.R. 2670, offered by Representative McGovern, which reauthorizes the VA Rideshare program. This program helps provide transportation for homeless veterans and veterans eligible for the HUD-VASH program.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 77

Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #1330, offered by Representative McGovern, which authorizes the President to issue waivers to restrictions on trade with Cuban nationals to permit Cuban citizens engaged in private business to travel to the United States and do business with US individuals and businesses. Specifically excludes those guilty of human rights abuses, subject to Global Magnitsky sanctions, currently on the specially designated nationals and blocked person list; or employees of the Cuban government or security forces.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 78				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 79

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #576, offered by Representative McGovern, which calls for an annual report to Congress that assesses the status of Israeli settlement activity in the West Bank.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 79			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

### Record Vote No. 80

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #427, offered by Representative Houlahan, which repeals restrictions on the usage of DOD funds and facilities for abortion care.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 80			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #971, offered by Representative Sherrill, which codifies the DOD travel policy related to abortion care.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 81				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 82

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #490, offered by Representative Sherrill, which analyzes the impact on military readiness caused by ongoing indefinite delays to the promotion confirmation process in the Senate.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 82				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 83

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #603, offered by Representative Wild, which adds a sense of Congress that withholding expeditious consideration and confirmation of military promotions risks damaging national security and hinders military readiness.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 83			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #242, offered by Representative Jacobs, which codifies the ability of transgender individuals to serve.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 84				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 85

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #359, offered by Representative Neguse, which directs the Secretary of Veterans Affairs to administer a pilot program to employ veterans in positions that relate to federal wildland firefighting activities.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 85				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 86

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #368, offered by Representative Neguse, which reforms and increases pay for Federal wildland firefighters.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 86

Mr. Burgess Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay Nay	Mr. McGovern Ms. Scanlon	Yea Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #370, offered by Representative Neguse, which establishes a mental health program for federal wildland firefighters, many of whom are veterans, including a mental health awareness campaign, peer-to-peer support network, expansion of the Critical Incident Stress Management Program, mental health leave, and ensuring trauma-informed mental health professionals are readily available to provide services.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 87				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 88

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #372, offered by Representative Neguse, which establishes a housing stipend for federal wildland firefighters, many of whom are veterans, hired at a location more than 50 miles from their primary residence with the allowance being determined by the Secretaries of the Interior and Agriculture and be based on the cost of living in the area of deployment.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 88			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

### Record Vote No. 89

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #374, offered by Representative Neguse, which establishes an annual recruitment and retention bonus of \$1,000 for Federal wildland firefighters.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 89					
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea		
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea		
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea		
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea		
Mr. Norman	Nay				
Mr. Roy	Nay				
Mrs. Houchin	Nay				
Mr. Langworthy	Nay				
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay				

## Record Vote No. 90

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #567, offered by Representative Neguse, which adds the text of H.R. 3437, the Colorado Outdoor Recreation and Economy Act.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 90			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

### Record Vote No. 91

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #909, offered by Representative Neguse, which waives out-of pocket costs for military families and veterans on TRICARE for their first three outpatient mental health visits

per year.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 91				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 92

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #916, offered by Representative Neguse, which requires the Veterans Benefits Administration (VBA) within the Department of Veterans Affairs to update an ongoing national training program for claims processors who review compensation claims for service-connected post-

traumatic stress disorder. Claims processors will be required to participate in the training at least once a year and the VBA would establish a formal process based on identified processing error trends.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 92			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

### Record Vote No. 93

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #918, offered by Representative Neguse, which directs the Department of Labor to carry out a five-year program of grants to nonprofit organizations that assist the transition of service members to civilian life. Funds may be used for a broad range of supportive programs, such as job recruitment training.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 93			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 94

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #936, offered by Representative Neguse, which authorizes a GAO report to study how DOL can improve its process for determining benefit eligibility for former atomic weapons employees under the Energy Employees Occupation Illness Compensation Program (EEOICPA). This amendment also extends the authorization of the Advisory Board on Toxic Substances and Worker Health.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 94			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

### Record Vote No. 95

**Date:** July 13, 2023 **Measure:** H.R. 2670

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

#### **Summary of Motion:**

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #718, offered by Representative Garcia, which requires the Department of Defense to adjust their existing Junior Reserve Officer Training Corp (JROTC) High School Cadet program to include an annual training to prevent sexual assault and abuse.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 95				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

### Record Vote No. 96

**Date:** July 13, 2023 **Measure:** H.R. 2670

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #681, offered by Representative Gonzalez, which allows special veterans, as defined in the text, to apply for citizenship overseas as at U.S. consulates, embassies, and bases.

 $\mathbf{Result}$ : Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 96				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 97

**Date:** July 13, 2023 **Measure:** H.R. 2670

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #168, offered by Representative Gonzales, which requires an assessment of public schools on DOD installations and permits schools omitted from the 2019 approved Priority List to be assessed and ranked accordingly.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 97			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 98

**Date:** July 13, 2023 **Measure:** H.R. 2670

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #1418, offered by Representative McClellan, which strikes language from the bill that eliminates the Chief Diversity Officer position at DoD.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 98				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

### Record Vote No. 99

**Date:** July 13, 2023 **Measure:** H.R. 2670

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #682, offered by Representative Gonzalez, which ensures no federal funds are used for any costs associated with the development, licensing, granting of rights-of-way, construction, or operation of any consolidated interim storage facilities on or near the Permian Basin if consent from governing entities of jurisdiction is not granted, with exception for current facilities in which the military already stores nuclear waste.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 99				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 100

**Date:** July 13, 2023 **Measure:** H.R. 2670

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #1419, offered by Representative McClellan, which strikes strike language from the bill that capped the maximum pay grade of employees of DoD's Diversity Equity and Inclusion Office at GS10.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 100			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

### Record Vote No. 101

**Date:** July 13, 2023 **Measure:** H.R. 2670

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

# **Summary of Motion:**

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #1428, offered by Representative Vasquez, which mandates an assessment of DOD counterdrug activities with foreign law enforcement and that within 90 days and based off the results of the assessment, the Secretary of Defense would be required to issue guidance that supports foreign counterdrug activities and programs to address the flow of drugs into the US.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 101			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 102

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order a substitute amendment, if offered by Ranking Member Smith, consisting of the text of H.R. 2670, as ordered reported by the Committee on Armed Services.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 102				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 103

Date: July 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 2670 Motion by: Mr. Burgess Summary of Motion: To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-4

Record vote no. 103				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay	
Mr. Norman	Yea			
Mr. Roy	Yea			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

### Record Vote No. 104

Date: July 17, 2023 Measure: H.R. 3935 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion: To amend the rule to make in order amendment #35 to H.R. 3935, offered by Representative Porter, which requires air carriers to provide passengers experiencing a controllable significant delay or cancellation with an alternative flight, including on another air carrier if necessary, and codifies the existing requirement for airlines to provide a full cash refund if the passenger chooses not to travel after experiencing such a delay or cancellation.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 104				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

### Record Vote No. 105

Date: July 17, 2023 Measure: H.R. 3935 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order en bloc amendments #106 and #107 to H.R. 3935, both offered by Representative Pascrell. These important amendments both deal with the issue of FAA regulations surrounding helicopter noise.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 105				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 106

Date: July 17, 2023 Measure: H.R. 3935 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #7 to H.R. 3935, offered by Representative Bergman, which strikes section 330 to prevent raising the retirement age of pilots from 65 to 67.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 106			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 107

Date: July 17, 2023 Measure: H.R. 3935 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon

#### **Summary of Motion:**

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #21 to H.R. 3935, offered by Representative Fitzpatrick, which strikes Sec. 522 and replaces it with the text of H.R. 911, the Saracini Enhanced Aviation Safety Act.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 107				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 108

Date: July 17, 2023 Measure: H.R. 3935 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #43 to H.R. 3935, offered by Representative Van Drew, which aligns the Motorcoach Enplanement Pilot program with intent for both Airport Improvement Program and Passenger Facility Charges eligibility.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 108			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 109

Date: July 17, 2023 Measure: H.R. 3941 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #6 to H.R. 3941, offered by Representative Ramirez, which would strike the bill text to the Schools Not Shelters Act and insert the bill text of the American Dream and Promise Act.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 109				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 110

Date: July 17, 2023 Measure: H.R. 3935 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion: To amend the rule to make in order amendment #159 to H.R. 3935, offered by Representative Neguse, which gives General Aviation Airports the authority to impose their own restrictions relating to aircraft noise concerns.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 110				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 111

**Date:** July 17, 2023 **Measure:** H.R. 3941

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #17 to H.R. 3941, offered by Representative Leger Fernández, which condemns efforts to transport migrants to other states without prior coordination with the receiving local officials and without the explicit consent of the affected migrants.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 111			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 112

**Date:** July 17, 2023 **Measure:** H.R. 3935

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #9 to H.R. 3935, offered by Representative Brownley, which extends the production tax credit for sustainable aviation fuel through 2032.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 112			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 113

**Date:** July 17, 2023 **Measure:** H.R. 3935

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #16 to H.R. 3935, offered by Representative Garamendi, which directs the FAA to promulgate a rule phasing out leaded aviation fuel if and when the EPA finalizes the October 2022 endangerment finding under the Clean Air Act.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 113				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 114

**Date:** July 17, 2023

Measure: H.R. 3935, H.R. 3941 Motion by: Mrs. Houchin Summary of Motion: To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 8-4

Record vote no. 114			
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay
Mr. Norman	Yea		
Mr. Roy	Yea		
Mrs. Houchin	Yea		
Mr. Langworthy	Yea		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea		

## Record Vote No. 115

Date: July 25, 2023 Measure: H.R. 4366 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #2 to H.R. 4366, offered by Representative Brownley, which strikes section 259, prohibiting surgical procedures or hormone therapies for the purposes of gender affirming care; section 260, prohibiting the flying or displaying the pride flight over VA facilities; and section 416, which prohibits discrimination against people who believe marriage is between a man and a woman.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 115			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

### Record Vote No. 116

Date: July 25, 2023 Measure: H.R. 4366 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion: To amend the rule to make in order amendment #10 to H.R. 4366, offered by Representative Wasserman Schultz, which strikes Section 258 prohibiting funding for abortions and implementation of VA's interim final rule on access to reproductive health care.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 116				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 117

Date: July 25, 2023 Measure: H.R. 4366 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #62 to H.R. 4366, offered by Representative Pettersen, which increases and decreases funding by \$200,000,000 for the Defense Base Closure Account (BRAC) to emphasize the lack of funding for investments in PFAS remediation.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 117				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 118

Date: July 25, 2023 Measure: H.R. 4366 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #40 to H.R. 4366, offered by Representative Lee of California, which strikes Section 414 that prohibits funding for Executive Orders 13985, 14091, and 14035, which direct the federal government to continue working to advance racial equity and support underserved communities.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 118			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 119

**Date:** July 25, 2023 **Measure:** H.R. 4366

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order en bloc amendment #43 to H.R. 4366, offered by Representative Lee of California, and amendment #42, offered by Representative Wasserman Schultz. Amendment #43 strikes Section 415 prohibiting funding related to any program, project, or concept that promotes Critical Race Theory and amendment #42 strikes Section 417 prohibiting funding for Diversity, Equity and Inclusion training.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 119			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

### Record Vote No. 120

Date: July 25, 2023

Measure: H.R. 4366, S.J. Res. 9, S.J. Res. 24

Motion by: Mr. Reschenthaler Summary of Motion: To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-4

Record vote no. 120				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay	
Mr. Norman	Yea			
Mr. Roy	Yea			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

## Record Vote No. 121

Date: September 12, 2023 Measure: H.R. 4365 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #9 to H.R. 4365, offered by Representative Jacobs, which

strikes sections 8143, 8144, 8151, and 8152.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 121			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

### Record Vote No. 122

Date: September 12, 2023 Measure: H.R. 4365 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion: To amend the rule to make in order amendment #11 to H.R. 4365, offered by Representative McCollum, which strikes Sec. 8146 which prohibits funding for the implementation of DoD's memorandum dated October 20, 2022, related to ensuring access to reproductive health care for service members and their families.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 122				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 123

Date: September 12, 2023 Measure: H.R. 4365 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #326 to H.R. 4365, offered by Representative Neguse, which increases Research, Development, Test & Evaluation, Defense-Wide funding by \$40 million to support the Quantum Application Program and reduces Defense-Wide Operation and Maintenance by \$40 million.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 123			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 124

Date: September 12, 2023 Measure: H.R. 4365

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #162 to H.R. 4365, offered by Representative Castor, which strikes section 8147, a provision that prohibits funding for the Department of Defense to implement certain climate risk disclosure rules and policies.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 124				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

### Record Vote No. 125

Date: September 12, 2023 Measure: H.R. 4365

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #91 to H.R. 4365, offered by Representative Crockett, which strikes Sec. 8142 that prohibits funding for administering the Diversity, Equity, Inclusion, and Accessibility Strategic Plan of the Department of Defense.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 125				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 126

Date: September 12, 2023 Measure: H.R. 1435, H.R. 4365 Motion by: Mr. Burgess **Summary of Motion:** To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 8-5

Record vote no. 126				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Yea			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

# Record Vote No. 127

Date: September 13, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 1435 Motion by: Mr. Burgess **Summary of Motion:** 

To report the rule.

**Result**: Adopted: 9-4

Record vote no. 127			
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay
Mr. Norman	Yea		
Mr. Roy	Yea		
Mrs. Houchin	Yea		
Mr. Langworthy	Yea		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea		

## Record Vote No. 128

Date: September 18, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 1130 Motion by: Mr. McGovern **Summary of Motion:** 

> To amend the rule to make in order amendment #7 to H.R. 1130, offered by Representative Kuster, which clarifies that the Department of Energy shall not deem the export of liquified natural gas to the People's Republic of China in the public interest unless the Department of Energy and Federal Energy Regulatory

Commission jointly certify that liquified natural gas exports from the U.S. to China will not increase U.S. natural gas prices.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 128			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

### Record Vote No. 129

Date: September 18, 2023 Measure: H.R. 1130 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #2 to H.R. 1130, offered by Representative Sorensen, which prohibits the Act from taking effect until the Secretary certifies that increased US exports of liquified natural gas will not increase domestic natural gas prices.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 129			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 130

Date: September 18, 2023 Measure: H.R. 1130

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendments #9 and #11 to H.R. 1130, offered by Representatives DeGette and Houlahan. Amendment #9 reinstates the public interest test for LNG exports to Russia, Iran, North Korea, China, and any other country subject to sanctions imposed by the United States. Amendment #11 requires the Commission to deny applications with regards to covered foreign counties, which include China, North Korea, Russia, Iran, and any country under sanctions imposed by the United States.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 130			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

### Record Vote No. 131

Date: September 18, 2023

Measure: H.R. 1130, H. Res. 684, H.R. 5525

Motion by: Mr. Reschenthaler

#### **Summary of Motion:**

To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-3

Record vote no. 131			
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	No Vote
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay
Mr. Norman	Yea		
Mr. Roy	Yea		
Mrs. Houchin	Yea		
Mr. Langworthy	Yea		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea		

### Record Vote No. 132

Date: September 20, 2023 Measure: H.R. 1130 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order, en bloc amendments #2, #7, #9, and #11 to H.R. 1130, offered by Representatives Sorensen, Kuster, DeGette, and Houlahan, respectively. Amendment #2 prohibits the Act from taking effect until the Secretary certifies that increased US exports of liquified natural gas will not increase domestic natural gas prices. Amendment #7 clarifies that the Department of Energy shall not deem the export of liquified natural gas to the People's Republic of China in the public interest unless the Department of Energy and Federal Energy Regulatory Commission jointly certify that liquified natural gas exports from the U.S. to China will not increase U.S. natural gas prices. Amendment #9 reinstates the public interest test for LNG exports to Russia, Iran, North Korea, China, and any other country subject to sanctions imposed by the United States. And Amendment #11 requires the Commission to deny applications with regards to covered foreign counties, which include China, North Korea, Russia, Iran, and any country under sanctions imposed by the United States.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 132			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	No Vote		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

### Record Vote No. 133

Date: September 20, 2023 Measure: H.R. 4365 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order, en bloc, amendments #11, #91, #162, and #9 to H.R. 4365, offered by Representatives McCollum, Crockett, Castor, and Jacobs, respectively. Amendment #11 strikes Section 8146 which prohibits funding for the implementation of DoD's memorandum dated October 20, 2022, related to ensuring access to reproductive health care for service members and their families. Amendment #91 strikes Section 8142 that prohibits funding for administering the Diversity, Equity, Inclusion, and Accessibility Strategic Plan of the Department of Defense. Amendment #162 strikes section 8147, a provision that prohibits funding for the Department of Defense to implement certain climate risk disclosure rules and policies. And Amendment #9 strikes sections 8143, 8144, 8151, and 8152, all four provisions in the bill that target members of the LGBTQ community.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 133			
Mr. Burgess			
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea

#### RECORD VOTES

Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	No Vote		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

### Record Vote No. 134

Date: September 20, 2023

Measure: H.R. 1130, H.R. 4365, H. Res. 684

Motion by: Mr. Burgess Summary of Motion: To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 8-4

Record vote no. 134				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay	
Mr. Norman	Yea			
Mr. Roy	No Vote			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

# Record Vote No. 135

Date: September 23, 2023 Measure: H.R. 4368 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To strike the provision of the rule self-executing a manager's amendment for H.R. 4368, which further slashes funding for programs in the bill, including a 70% cut to the Food for Peace Program.

Result: Defeated: 2-9

Record vote no. 135			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	No Vote
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	No Vote
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 136

 $\textbf{Date:} \ September\ 23,\ 2023$ 

Measure: H.R. 4365, H.R. 4367, H.R. 4368, H.R. 4665

Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #11 to H.R. 4365, offered by Representative McCollum; amendments #1 and #43 to H.R. 4367, offered by Representatives Crockett and Titus, respectively; amendment #117 to H.R. 4368, offered by Representative DeLauro; and amendment #112 to H.R. 4665, offered by Representative Lee.

Result: Defeated: 2-9

Record vote no. 136			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	No Vote
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	No Vote

92

Mr. Norman	Nay
Mr. Roy	Nay
Mrs. Houchin	Nay
Mr. Langworthy	Nay
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay

Date: September 23, 2023

Measure: H.R. 4365, H.R. 4367, H.R. 4368, H.R. 4665

Motion by: Mr. Neguse **Summary of Motion:** 

To strike Section 15 of the rule, which says the Clerk can't send the DHS funding bill to the Senate until H.R. 2,

as passed by the House, is enacted.

Result: Defeated: 3-8

Record vote no. 137				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	No Vote	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	No Vote	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 138

Date: September 23, 2023

Measure: H.R. 4365, H.R. 4367, H.R. 4368, H.R. 4665

Motion by: Mr. Roy **Summary of Motion:** 

To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-2

Record vote no. 138				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	No Vote	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	No Vote	
Mr. Norman	Yea			
Mr. Roy	Yea			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

## Record Vote No. 139

Date: September 27, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5692 Motion by: Mr. McGovern **Summary of Motion:** 

To strike sections 2 and 3 of the rule, which eliminate funding and assistance to Ukraine.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

	Record	vote no. 139	
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

Date: September 27, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5692 Motion by: Mr. Burgess Summary of Motion: To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-4

Record vote no. 140				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay	
Mr. Norman	Yea			
Mr. Roy	Yea			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

## Record Vote No. 141

Date: September 29, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5525 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the self-executing manager's amendment to prohibit the new Fiscal commission from issuing any recommendations that would cut Social Security, Medicare, and Medicaid.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 141				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

### Record Vote No. 142

Date: September 29, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5525 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to add a provision to provide for same-day authority starting on October 1 for the Senate Amendment to H.R. 3935, the Securing Growth and Robust Leadership in American Aviation Act, the legislative vehicle for the Continuing Appropriations Act, 2024, and Other Extensions Act.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 142			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 143

Date: September 29, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5525

Motion by: Mr. Reschenthaler Summary of Motion:

To report the rule. **Result**: Adopted: 9-4

Record vote no. 143				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay	
Mr. Norman	Yea			
Mr. Roy	Yea			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

### Record Vote No. 144

Date: October 2, 2023

Measure: H.R. 4394, H.R. 4364 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To add at the end of the resolution a standing order for the 118th Congress that a motion to suspend the rules and pass, adopt, agree to, or concur in a measure may not be considered until the text of such measure has been available to Members, Delegates, and the Resident Commissioner for 5 hours.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 144				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

#### Record Vote No. 145

Date: October 2, 2023 Measure: H.R. 4394 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #57 to H.R. 4394, offered by Representative Sorensen, which Strikes Section 607, which prohibits funding to take any discriminatory action against a person, wholly or partially, on the basis that such person speaks, or acts, in accordance with a sincerely held religious belief, or moral conviction, that marriage is, or should be recognized as, a union of one man and one woman.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 145			
Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Nay			
	Nay Nay Nay Nay Nay Nay Nay Nay	Nay Mr. McGovern	

## Record Vote No. 146

Date: October 2, 2023

Measure: H.R. 4364 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #23 to H.R. 4364 offered by Representative Pocan, which

strikes anti-LGBTQI+ language in the bill.

**Result**: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 146				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 147

**Date:** October 2, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 4394

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #103 to H.R. 4394, offered by Representative Escobar, which strikes section 313, which prohibits funding that supports the Department of Energy Justice 40 initiative.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 147				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 148

**Date:** October 2, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 4364

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #19 to H.R. 4364 offered by Representative Jackson Lee, which restores funding for the House Office of Diversity and Inclusion and strikes section 211 prohibiting the use of funds for purposes of diversity, equity and inclusion.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 148				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 149

Date: October 2, 2023

Measure: H.R. 4394, H.R. 4364 Motion by: Mr. Reschenthaler

# **Summary of Motion:**

To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-4

Record vote no. 149				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay	
Mr. Norman	Yea			
Mr. Roy	Yea			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

# Record Vote No. 150

Date: November 1, 2023 Measure: H.R. 6126 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #4 to H.R. 6126, offered by Representative Wasserman Schultz, which strikes the IRS rescission in the legislation.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 150			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	No Vote
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 151

Date: November 1, 2023 Measure: H.R. 6126 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #9 to H.R. 6126, offered by Representative Wasserman Schultz,

which adds humanitarian aid.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 151			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	No Vote
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

### Record Vote No. 152

**Date:** November 1, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 4821

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #233 to H.R. 4821, offered by Representative Cárdenas, which strikes Section 459 that prohibits funding for the Smithsonian's National Museum of the American Latino and the operation of the Molina Family Latino Gallery.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 152			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	No Vote
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 153

**Date:** November 1, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 4821

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #206 to H.R. 4821, offered by Representative Grijalva, which strikes numerous harmful environmental policy riders in the bill.

Result: Defeated: 3-8

Record vote no. 153				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	No Vote	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	No Vote			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

### Record Vote No. 154

Date: November 1, 2023

**Measure**: H.R. 4821, H.R. 4820, H.R. 6126

Motion by: Mrs. Fischbach Summary of Motion: To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 8-3

Record vote no. 154				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	No Vote	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay	
Mr. Norman	Yea			
Mr. Roy	No Vote			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

## Record Vote No. 155

**Date:** November 6, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 4664

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #20 to H.R. 4664, offered by Representative Espaillat, which strikes the attacks on LGBTQ+ communities contained in Section 641 and Section 757 of the underlying bill.

Result: Defeated: 3-8

Record vote no. 155				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	

#### RECORD VOTES

Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	No Vote		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 156

**Date:** November 6, 2023 **Measure**: H.R. 4664

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #214 to H.R. 4664, offered by Representative Aguilar, which would allow DACA recipients to work in the federal government.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 156			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 157

Date: November 6, 2023 Measure: H.R. 4664 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendments #142, 73, 179, 180, 181, 183, 50, 53, 55, 56, 61, 63, 64, 65, and

66 to H.R. 4664, which strike harmful provisions in the bill.

**Result**: Defeated: 3-9

Mr. Burgess	Nav	vote no. 157 Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

### Record Vote No. 158

Date: November 6, 2023 Measure: H.R. 4664 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #104 to H.R. 4664, offered by Representative Torres, which strikes Sections 613 and 614 that prevent abortion related health insurance coverage for federal employees'

health insurance plans.

Result: Defeated: 3-9

Record vote no. 158				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	No Vote	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	

99

Mr. Norman	Nay
Mr. Roy	Nay
Mrs. Houchin	Nay
Mr. Langworthy	Nay
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay

Date: November 6, 2023
Measure: H.R. 4664
Motion by: Mrs. Houchin
Summary of Motion:
To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-3

	Record	vote no. 159	
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	No Vote
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay
Mr. Norman	Yea		
Mr. Roy	Yea		
Mrs. Houchin	Yea		
Mr. Langworthy	Yea		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea		

## Record Vote No. 160

Date: November 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5894 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #44 to H.R. 5894, offered by Rep. Craig, which strikes anti-LGBTQ+ provisions in the bill including sections 243, 247, 311, 312, 317, 534, 537 and 540.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

	Record vo	ote no. 160	
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	No Vote		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 161

Date: November 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5894 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendments #51, 53, 81, 82, 117, 143, 201, 202, and 226 to H.R. 5894, which strike harmful policy riders that prevent a woman from making decisions about her own reproductive health.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 161				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	No Vote			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			

100

## Record Vote No. 162

Date: November 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5894

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #43 and 141 to H.R. 5894, which strike policy riders that

hinder the Administration's ability to prevent gun violence.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 162				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	No Vote			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 163

Date: November 13, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5894 Motion by: Mr. Burgess Summary of Motion: To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 8-4

	Record vo	ote no. 163	
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay
Mr. Norman	Yea		
Mr. Roy	No Vote		
Mrs. Houchin	Yea		
Mr. Langworthy	Yea		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea		

## Record Vote No. 164

Date: November 14, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5893 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #100 to H.R. 5893, offered by Representative Lee, which strikes

Sections 565, 578, 581, 583, and 608 pertaining to LGBTQ+ issues.

Result: Defeated: 3-8

Proceed water no. 104				
necora v				
Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea		
Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea		
Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea		
Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	No Vote		
Nay				
No Vote				
Nay				
Nay				
Nay				
	Nay Nay Nay Nay Nay No Vote Nay	Nay Ms. Scanlon		

Date: November 14, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5893 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendments #129, 130, and 158 to H.R. 5893, which strike harmful

abortion policy riders.

Result: Defeated: 3-8

	Record vo	te no. 165	
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	No Vote
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	No Vote		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 166

Date: November 14, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5893 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendments #48, 49, 61, 70, 71, 164, 170, 176 and 224 to H.R. 5893, which

strike harmful anti-gun safety policy riders that will make our communities less safe from gun violence.

Result: Defeated: 3-8

Record vote no. 166			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	No Vote
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	No Vote		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

### Record Vote No. 167

Date: November 14, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5893 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #93 to H.R. 5893, offered by Representative Case, which strikes section 586, which prohibits climate change fisheries research.

Result: Defeated: 3-8

Record vo	ote no. 167	
Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	No Vote
Nay		
No Vote		
Nay		
Nay		
Nay		
	Nay Nay Nay Nay Nay No Vote Nay Nay	Nay Ms. Scanlon

### Record Vote No. 168

Date: November 14, 2023

Measure: H.R. 5893 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #62 to H.R. 5893, offered by Representative Barragan, which

strikes section 586, which prohibits funding for an Office of Environmental Justice.

Result: Defeated: 3-8

Record vote no. 168				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	No Vote	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	No Vote			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 169

Date: November 14, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5893, H.R. 5961 Motion by: Mr. Massie

Summary of Motion:
To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 8-3

	Record ve	ote no. 169	
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	No Vote
Mr. Norman	Yea		
Mr. Roy	No Vote		
Mrs. Houchin	Yea		
Mr. Langworthy	Yea		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea		

### Record Vote No. 170

Date: November 28, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5283

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendment #9 to H.R. 5283, offered by Representative Ramirez, which explicitly protects the rights of migrants to seek asylum and ensure that the legislative changes do not hinder or criminalize the asylum-seeking process.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 170			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 171

Date: November 28, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5283

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

To amend the rule to make in order amendments #13 and #24 to H.R. 5283. Amendment #13, offered by Representative Velazquez, rescinds the current 150-day regulatory waiting period that asylum applicants must undergo between submitting their applications for asylum and applying for work authorization in the United States, to address the labor shortage. Amendment #24, offered by Representative Garcia, strikes H.R. 5283 and inserts H.R. 16, the Bipartisan American Dream and Promise Act, which provides a pathway to citizenship for eligible DACA, TPS, and DED recipients.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 171				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

### Record Vote No. 172

Date: November 28, 2023 Measure: H.R. 5283, H.R. 5961 Motion by: Mr. Reschenthaler Summary of Motion:

To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-4

Record vote no. 172				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay	
Mr. Norman	Yea			
Mr. Roy	Yea			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

### Record Vote No. 173

Date: December 4, 2023

Measure: H.R. 4468, H.R. 5933, H.J. Res. 88

Motion by: Mrs. Houchin Summary of Motion:

To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 9-4

Record vote no. 173				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay	
Mr. Norman	Yea			
Mr. Roy	Yea			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

## Record Vote No. 174

Date: December 11, 2023 Measure: H.R. 1147 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion: To amend the rule to make in order amendment #16 to H.R. 1147, offered by Representative Carter, which amends the Richard B. Russell National School Lunch Program to allow for beverage alternatives that meet the guidelines from the most recent Dietary Guidelines for Americans.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 174				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	No Vote			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 175

Date: December 11, 2023 Measure: H.R. 1147, H.R. 357 Motion by: Mrs. Fischbach Summary of Motion: To report the rule.

Result: Adopted: 8-4

Record vote no. 175				
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay	
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay	
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay	
Mr. Norman	No Vote			
Mr. Roy	Yea			
Mrs. Houchin	Yea			
Mr. Langworthy	Yea			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea			

## Record Vote No. 176

Date: December 12, 2023 Measure: H. Res. 918 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

Adds a preamble describing President Joe Biden's career of honorable public service and former President

Trump's multiple impeachments and 91 pending felony charges.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 176				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

### Record Vote No. 177

Date: December 12, 2023 Measure: H. Res. 918

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

Adds a preamble stating that the months-long Republican-led investigation into President Joe Biden has yielded no evidence of wrongdoing by the President.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 177			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

Date: December 12, 2023 Measure: H. Res. 918 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

Adds a preamble describing the tens of thousands of pages of records provided by the Administration and dozens of hours of testimony heard as part of the investigation.

**Result**: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 178				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

## Record Vote No. 179

Date: December 12, 2023 Measure: H. Res. 918 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion:

Adds "Open and Transparent" to investigative proceedings by the committees on Oversight and Accountability,

Ways and Means, and the Judiciary.

**Result**: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 179				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 180

Date: December 12, 2023 Measure: H. Res. 918

Motion by: Ms. Leger Fernández

**Summary of Motion:** 

Requires the committees on Oversight and Accountability, Ways and Means, and the Judiciary to each hold at least one open hearing as part of the investigation.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 180				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	

### RECORD VOTES

Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

### Record Vote No. 181

Date: December 12, 2023 Measure: H. Res. 918 Motion by: Ms. Scanlon Summary of Motion:

Provides that a chair or ranking member cannot issue a subpoena in furtherance of the impeachment inquiry if they did not comply with a House, committee, or select committee subpoena.

Result: Defeated: 4-6

Record vote no. 181				
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea	
Mr. Reschenthaler	No Vote	Ms. Scanlon	Yea	
Mrs. Fischbach	No Vote	Mr. Neguse	Yea	
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea	
Mr. Norman	Nay			
Mr. Roy	Nay			
Mrs. Houchin	Nay			
Mr. Langworthy	Nay			
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay			

# Record Vote No. 182

Date: December 12, 2023 Measure: H. Res. 918 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

Strikes the provision deeming H. Res. 917 as adopted.

Result: Defeated: 4-7

Record vote no. 182			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	No Vote	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	No Vote	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

## Record Vote No. 183

Date: December 12, 2023 Measure: H. Res. 918 Motion by: Mr. McGovern Summary of Motion:

Amends H. Res. 917 to exclude access to grand jury material related to a pending criminal prosecution, a prosecution arising from the January 6 attack on the Capitol, or a case in which former President Trump is a defendant.

Result: Defeated: 4-8

Record vote no. 183			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	No Vote	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea

107

#### RECORD VOTES

Mr. Norman	Nay
Mr. Roy	Nay
Mrs. Houchin	Nay
Mr. Langworthy	Nay
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay

## Record Vote No. 184

Date: December 12, 2023 Measure: H. Res. 918 Motion by: Mr. Neguse Summary of Motion:

Adds a preamble stating that by December 11 in the first session of the 117th and 116th Congresses, 71 and 78 bills had been enacted, respectively, versus 22 in the 118th Congress; and stating that the House spent 26 days electing two Speakers in 2023.

Result: Defeated: 4-9

Record vote no. 184			
Mr. Burgess	Nay	Mr. McGovern	Yea
Mr. Reschenthaler	Nay	Ms. Scanlon	Yea
Mrs. Fischbach	Nay	Mr. Neguse	Yea
Mr. Massie	Nay	Ms. Leger Fernández	Yea
Mr. Norman	Nay		
Mr. Roy	Nay		
Mrs. Houchin	Nay		
Mr. Langworthy	Nay		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Nay		

# Record Vote No. 185

Date: December 12, 2023 Measure: H. Res. 918 Motion by: Mr. Cole Summary of Motion:

To report H. Res. 918 favorably to the House.

 $\mathbf{Result}$ : Agreed to: 9-4

Record vote no. 185			
Mr. Burgess	Yea	Mr. McGovern	Nay
Mr. Reschenthaler	Yea	Ms. Scanlon	Nay
Mrs. Fischbach	Yea	Mr. Neguse	Nay
Mr. Massie	Yea	Ms. Leger Fernández	Nay
Mr. Norman	Yea		
Mr. Roy	Yea		
Mrs. Houchin	Yea		
Mr. Langworthy	Yea		
Mr. Cole, Chairman	Yea		

# PUBLICATIONS AND HOUSE DOCUMENTS

	Title	Date
1.	H.R. 140 – Protecting Speech From Government Interference Act. Rules Committee Print 118-1.	February 2023
2.	H.R. 5 – Parents Bill of Rights Act. Rules Committee Print 118-2.	March 2023
3.	H.R. 734 – Protection of Women and Girls in Sports Act of 2023. Rules Committee Print 118-3.	April 2023
4.	H.R. 2494 – Protect Our Law Enforcement With Immigration Control and Enforcement Act of 2023. Rules Committee Print 118-4.	May 2023
5.	H.R. 3091 – Federal Law Enforcement Officer Service Weapon Purchase Act. Rules Committee Print 118-5.	May 2023
6.	H.R. 277 – REINS Act of 2023. Rules Committee Print 118-6.	May 2023
7.	H.R. 288 – Separation of Powers Restoration Act of 2023. Rules Committee Print 118-7.	May 2023
8.	H.R. 3564 – Middle Class Borrower Protection Act of 2023. Rules Committee Print 118-8.	June 2023
9.	H.R. 3799 – CHOICE Arrangement Act. Rules Committee Print 118-9.	June 2023
10.	H.R. 2670 – National Defense Authorization Act For Fiscal Year 2024. Rules Committee Print 118-10.	June 2023
11.	H.R. 3935 – Securing Growth and Robust Leadership in American Aviation Act. Rules Committee Print 118-11.	July 2023
12.	H.R. 5893 – Commerce, Justice, Science, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 2024. Rules Committee Print 118-12.	October 2023
13.	H.R. 5894 – Labor, Health and Human Services, Education, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 2024. Rules Committee Print 118-13.	October 2023
14.	H.R. 5961 – No Funds for Iranian Terrorism Act. Rules Committee Print 118-14.	November 2023
15.	H.R. 5283 – Protecting our Communities from Failure to Secure the Border Act of 2023. Rules Committee Print 118-15.	November 2023
16.	H.R. 6570 – Protect Liberty and End Warrantless Surveillance Act. Rules Committee Print 118-16.	December 2023
17.	H.R. 6611 – FISA Reform and Reauthorization Act of 2023. Rules Committee Print 118-17.	December 2023
18.	$\rm H.R.~788-Stop$ Settlement Slush Funds Act of 2023. Rules Committee Print 118-18.	January 2024